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P. 0. BOX 2088
SANTA FE

March 30, 1965

Re: Case No. i 318%
Order No. R~-2890
Applicant:

Mr. Richard 8. Morris
Seth, Montgomery, Federici & Andrews
Attorneys at Law

Pos*: Office Box 2307
Santa PFe, Mew Mexico SOUTHERN UMION Gas Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Verv truly yours,

‘/L‘ ,\‘\W 7 k/f
A. L. PORTER, Jr. ¥4
Secretary-Director

]
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Carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs occ___ ¥
Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC X
OTHER Mr. Ben Howell, Mr. Guy Buell, Mr. Paul Payne, Jr.,

Mr. Jason Kellahin, Mr. Billi Schoger - USGS, Roswell, N.M.




H

i
j
{
i
t
i
i
L
1

:’and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advisaq
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BEFORE THE OIL CCNSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MBXICO

CASE No. 3185
Order No. R~-2890 o

APPLICATIQN OF SOUTHERN UNION GAS
( COMPANY FOR AN AMEMDMENT TO ORDER
NO. R-1670, FULCHER KUTZ-PICTURED
CLIFFS POOL, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW
HBXICO

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:
This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on

December 16, 1964, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Con-
servation Commission of Rew Mexico, hereinaftaer referred to as

NOW, on this__30th day of March, 1965. the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented

b e e bd B b e Bt

FINDS: ]

. . i

: (1) That due public notice having bzen civen as required by
Claw, the Commission has jurisdintion of this cause and the subject

amendment. of the Epecial Rules and Ragulations governing the

matter thereof. !
s
{(2) That tune applicant, Soutnern Unlon Gag Company, seeks ?

Fulcher Rutz-Pictured Cliffs Gos Pool promulgated by Grder Ho.
R-1670, ag amended, to exempt from gas prorationing all wells

_in the E/2 of Section &, all of Sections 9 through 12, the N/2
- of Sections 14 and 1%, and the B/2 of Section 148, all in Town-
" ghip 28 North, Range 11 West, and all wells in Township 29 North,
'Ranges 11 through 13 West, and Township 30 North, Range 12 West,

NHP“, San Juan County, New Mexico,
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1 (3) That the applicant has not established that approval
i of the application will afford to the owner of each property

i in the pool the opportunity to produce his just and equitable
E%shnre of the gas in the pool.

: (4) That the application cannot be approved under the
. provisions of Section 65=-3-13{c), N.M.8.A., (1953 Comp.).

ff (5) That the subject application should be denied.

IT 1S THRREFORE ORDERED:

f: (1) That the subject application is hereby denied.
|
i {2) That jurisdiction of this cauae is retained for the
: entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

| sary.

) DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
i above designated.

! STATE OF NEW MEXICO
g OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
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CK M. CAMPREILILI Chairman
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GUYTON’B. Memb
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A. L, PORTER, Jr., mber & Sacretary
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7 six-month period begining February 1, 1965, for that area.

CASE 3185: Application of Southern Union Gas Company for an amendment to Order

DOCKET NO. 34-64

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - DECEMBER 16, 1964

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M., MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE (1) Consideration of the oil allowable for Jaruary, 1965,

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
January, 1965, for ten prorated pools in Lea and Eddy
Counties, New Mexico. Consideration of the allowable pro-
duction of gas for nine prorated pools in San Juan, Rio-
p Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, for January, 19635,
7 ¢ and also presentation of purcliasers' nominations for the

No. R-1670, Fulcher Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool, San Juan County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an amend-
ment to Order No. R-1670 as amended, to provide that the special
rules and regulations for the Fulcher Kutz-kFictured Cliffs Pool
eliminate gas prorationing from all wells within that portion of
said pool comprising the E/2 of Section 8§, all of Sections 9 through

Ny 12, the N/2 of Section 14, the N/2 of Section 15, and the E/2 of

" Section 16, all in Township 28 North, Range 11 West, San Juan County,

New Mexico; also to eliminate from gas prorationing all of that
portion of said Fulcher Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool lying within
Township 29 North, Ranges L1, 12 and 13 West and 30 North, Range 12
West.

CASE 3186 Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order for
the creation and extension of certain pools in Eddy, Chaves, Lea
and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico:

a) CREATE A new nil pnol for San Andres production, designated as
tiie South Button Mesa-San Andres Pool. ana described as:

TOWNSHIP 9 SGUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 5: SE/4

b) CREATE A new gas pool for Morrow production, designated as the
Dagger Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 6: S/2

c¢) CREATE A new gas pool for Strawn production, designated as the
Dagger Draw-Strawn Gas Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 6: S/2

d) CREATE A new oil pool for Ferwmo Pennsylvanian nroduction, desig-
nated as the Morton-Permo Pennsvlvanian Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 7: NW/4
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December 1964 Nomenclature

e) CREATE A new 0il pool for Wolfcamp production, designated as
the Osudo-wWolfcamp Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMEM
SECTION 4: NW/4

f) CREATE A new pool in Rocsevelt County, New Mexico, classified
as an oil pool for Devonian production, designated as the North
Sawyer-Devonian Pocl, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 32: Mi/4

g) CREATE A new gas pool for Yates production, designated as the
Vacuum-Yates Gas Pool, and described as:

TOWNSBIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 35: SE/4

h) EXTEND the Bronco Siluro-Devonian Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 35: SE/4

i} EXTEND the Flying "M"-San Andres Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, MMEM
SECTION 17: N/2 SE/4 and 8/2 SW/4

j) EKXTEND the Fowler-Blinebry Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 9: SE/4

k) EXTEND the Southwest Gladiola-Devonian Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMEM
SECTION 34: NE/4

1) EXTEND the Jalmat Gas Pocl to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 356 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 16: N/2 NW/4

m) EXTEND the Justis-Blinebry Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 35: NW/4

n) EXTEND the Justis-Paddock Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH. RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 23: 5/2 SE/4
SECTION 26: NE/4&4°
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o) EXTEND
p) EXTEND
q) EXTEND
r) EXTEND
therein:

s) EXTEND
t) EXTEND
u) EXTEND
therein:

v) EXTEND
w) EXTEND

the Justis Tubb-Drinkard Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION l4: W/2 NE/4 and E/2 NW/4

the Kemnitz-Wolfcamp Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 22: SE/4

the Leslie Spring-San Andres Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 26: S/2 NE/4 and SE/4 NW/4

the East McMillan Seven Rivers-Queen Pool to include

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 34: E/2 SE/4 and SE/4 NE/4

the Pecos-San Andres Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
SECTICN 32: SE/4 NW/4

the Spencer-Pennsylvanian Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 25: NW/4

the Square Lake Grayburg-San Andres Pool to include

SECTION 27: S/2 SE/4
the Vacuum Abo Reef kool to include therein:

TOVINSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION l: N/2 Sk/4

the Vacuum-Glorieta Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SCUTH, R&NGE 34 EAST. NMPM

SECTION 25: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 2; NE/&

TONSHIP 18 SOUTH, R:NGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 5; NE/4
SECTION b: NE/4

I
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x) EXTEND the Vacuum-Upper Fennsylvanian Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 25: SW/4

y) EXTEND the Vacuum-Queen Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 11: E/2 and SW/4

z) EXTEND the Weir-Blinebry Pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 22: NE/4
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3 DECEMBER
b 12th
1964

Mr. A, L. Porter, Jr., Secretary

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:
We enclose herewith our Entry of Appearance in Case
No. 3185 for Pan American Petroleun Corporation.

Would you please file the same.

Appreciating your courtesy and with our kind regards,

we are,
Very truly yours,
R Wy V/‘t:;-—f;‘)’“ﬁ
——, <
. 6"&/“/1’&; It -
for ATWOOD & MALONE
P
C
v

Encls.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION )
OF SOUTHERN UNION GAS COMPANY FOR )
AN AMENDMENT TO ORDER NO. R-1670, ) No. 3185
FULCHER KUTZ-PICTURED CLIFFS POOL, )

)

)

SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

The undersigned, Atwood & Malone of Roswell, New

Mexico, a firm of attorneys, all of whose members are duly

licensed to practice law in the State of New Mexico, hereby
enters its appearance as local counsel with Buy Buell, Esquire,
of the Texas Bar, for Pan American Petroleum Corporation in
the above eniitled cause.

DATED at Roswell, New Mexico, this 12th day of Decem-

ber, 1964.

ATWOOD & MALONE

. I
e I e R
- e - &
By e e

Attorneys for Pan American
Petroleum Corporation
Post Office Drawer 700
Roswell, New Mexico
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1. 0. SETH (883-1963) SETH, MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI & ANDREWS ;=

ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW. )
A.K.MONTGOMERY 350 EAST PALACE AVENUE : =
Wu. FEDERIC!

FRANK ANDREWS SANTA FE,NEW MEXICO 87501
FRED C.HANNAHS

RICHARD S. MORRIS

JOHN G. JASPER
SUMNER G. BUELL November 17, 1964

POST OFFICE BOX 231C7
AREA CODE S05
TELEPHONE 982-3876

BT
ol i.Jf

New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
State Land Office Bullding
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Application of Southern Union
Gas Company to Revise the Specilal
Rules and Regulations for the
Fulcher Kutz - Pictured Cliffs
Gas Pool

Gentlenmen:

Enclosed 1s the application of the Southern Union Gas
Company to revise the special rules and regulations

for the Fulcher Kutz-Plctured Cliffs Gas Pool, San Juan
County, New Mexico by eliminating from prorationing all
wells within a certain deslgnated portion of said pool.

In view of the nature of this application, we request that
the matter be set for hearing before the full Commission
at its hearing on December 16, 1964,

YT vver 4w e AV
YolLy viway JgUwiwy

Iy

Richard S. Morris

r x»
.

Enclosure
cc: Mr., William S. Jameson
RSM: jm

DOCKET MAILED
: /
S A e
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BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OTL CONSERVATION COMMISSION™

Santa Fe, New Mexico ©
SOUTHERN UNION GAS COMPANY ) . -
) Case lo. a «°
Applicant
TO THE HONORABLE CHATRMAN AND MEMBERS g
OF THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATICN COMMISSION: Lo e

Southern Union Gas Company, Applicant herein, hereby makes Application
for a revision of the Commission's Rules and Rezulations for the Fulcher
Kutz - Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool {0 eliminate requirements for limitation or
proration of production from certain wells, and in support thereof respect-
fully states:

I.

The name and general description of the common sources cf supply affected
by the order herein sougiht is the Fulcher Kutz - Pictured Cliffs Pool in San
Juan County, New Mexico, as heretofore classified, designated and defined by
the Cormission.

IT.

The Fulcher Kutz - Pictured Cliffs Gas Pcol, as heretofore designated by
the Commission for gas production from the Pictured Cliffs formation, includes,
among other lands and acreage, the following lands in San Juan County, New
Mexico:

Township 30 North, Range 12 West, N.M.P.M.

Section 19: A1l Section 30: All

Scebion 20 Wi Section 21: M1
Section 27: WH - ction 32: A1l -
Section 28: 41l - Section 33: A1l -
Section 29: All - Section 3W: A1l

Section 35: SWi -

g
—
jow

Township 29 North. Range 13 vest, .l

Section 1: NEL

Township 29 MNorth, Range 12 West, N.M.P.M.

Section 1: All - Section 7: 3 Gnd SZ < Section 2U: M 7
Section 2: All - Section 10: Ej and NWi < Section 23: NEE -
Section 3: All -~ GSection 1ll: All

Section b: W& -7 Section 12: A1l

Section 5: N3 7 Section 13: All

Section &: All - Section ih: Al




Township 29 North, Range 11 West, N.M.P.M.

Section T: % ’ Section 29: All
Section 17: SWy . sSection 30: A1l -
Section 18: W3 and SEi -Section 31: NEL —
Section 19: All Section 32: All
Section 20: A1l - Section 33: All .
Section 21: % -7 Section 34: A1l
Section 27: SWg - Section 35: T -

Section 28: A1l —

Township 28 North, Rance 13 West, N.M.P.M.

Section 8: Bs ¢ Section 12: All 7
Section 9: All Section 14: N3
Section 10: All Section 15: 5
Section 11: A1l Section 16: B3

Gas production from wells located in the Fulcher Kutz - Pictured Cliffs Fool
on the above described land is now subject to proration and limitation of
production under rules and regulations adopted by the Commission in Order No.
R-1670, as amended.

IIT.

Applicant owns and operates a natural gas gathering system in San Juan

County, New Mexico through which Applicant purchases and takes delivery under

long %erm contracts of natural gas produced from a substantial number of
wells in the Fulcher Kutz - Pictured Cliffs Pool that are located on the
above described land. The various Fulcher Kutz - Plctured Cliffs wells on
the above described land are owned and operated by numerous individual
producers and working interest ow ers.
Iv.
The total rate of production from a substantial majority of Fulcher
Kutz - Pictured Cliffs wells on the above described land, as restricted
by proration of production under the existing rules and regulations of the
Commission, has declined to levels at which rz2payment of reasonabile costs
> of well operation cannot ve made from proceeds of sale of gas production,
and operation of individual gatherlng lines to thnose wells cannot be con-
tinued on an economically feasible basis. Continuation of this condition
wil}l cause an early and premature abandonment of substantial numbers of
the Fulcher Kutz - Pictured C1liffs wells on the above described land with

resulting waste arising out of permanent loss of gas reserves which would




have been recoverable with continued operation of the prematurely abandoned
wells.
V.

Operation of the Fulcher Kutz - Pictured Cliffs wells on the above
described land and operation of individual gathering lines to those wells
at the lowest possible cost per unit of production is necessary to prevent
premature abandonment of the wells with resulting waste, and sucn minimi-~
zatlon of operating costs requires, as a necessary prerequisite, that the
wells be operated at a constant rate of production with a minimum of well
switching and at as low a gathering pressure as can be achieved through
compression of the gas in centrally located facilities. In order to comply
with the present rules and regulations of the Commission for proration of
production from the Fulcher Kutz - Plctured Cliffs Pool and comply with the
Commission's proration schedules under such rules and regulations, the
Fulcher Kutz - Pictured Cliffs wells on the above described land must be
produced intermittently with frequent and costly switching of the wells,
and this intermittent well production causes substantial variation from day
to day in the aggregate volumes of gas production with a unit cost of gas
compression substantially in excess of the cost of compressing similar volumes
of gas at a constant rate of flow. Consequently, proration of production
from the Fulcher Kutz - Plctured Cliffs Pool precludes operation of Fulcher
Kutz - Pictured Cliffs wells on the above descrited lands and operation of
gathering lines to those wells at the lowest possible cost per unit orf
production.

VI.

Modification of the Commission's rules and regulations for the Fulcher
Kutz - Plectured Clitfs Pool to eliminate requirements for proration of
production from wells on the above described lands is necessary so that
proceeds from sale of production Trom those wells will repay reasonable
operating costs and thus prevent premature avandonment and resulting waste
that would cotherwise be occasioned by loss of recoverable gas reserves. Such

modification is likewise necessary to permit operaticn of individual well

-3-



gathering linec on an economic basis and thus prevent premature abandonment
of wells because of early abandonment of the gathering line to that well.
VII.

Applicant requests that hearing of this application be conducted before
the Commission.

WHEREFORE, Applicant respectfully reguests that this Application be
set for hearing before the Commission, that notice of such hearing be given
in the manner required by law and, upon hearing, that the Commission make
and enter its order amending, medifying and changing the Commission's rules
and regulations for the Fulcher Kutz - Pictured Cliffs Pool so as to eliminate
all presently existing requirements for limitation ard proration of production
from Fulcher Kutz - Plctured Cliffs wells at locations on the above described
lands and thet the Commission take such further action as to the Commission
shall appear proper, all premises considered.

Respectfully submitted, this 3rd day of November, 196kL.

SOUTHERN UNION GAS COMPANY

Vice President

A. S. Grenier

William S. Jameson
Fidelity Union Tower
Dallas, Texas 75201

. 4
By 0y¢f¢42544¢:L¢ éj; C;VV“444w”/

Willijam S. Jameson

Seth, Montgomery, Federici & Andrews
350 East Palace Avenue
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Lo S B

Attorneys for Southern Union Gas Company

o

Y, 77
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DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P, O. BOX 1092 # PHONE 243.6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

MR, PORTER: Case Numb;r ;165;

MR. DURRETT: Application of Southern Union Gas
Company for an amendment to Order No. R-1670, Fulcher Kutz-
Pictured Cliffs Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Morris,

MR. MORRIS: If the Commission please, I'm Richard
Morris of Seth, Montgomery, Federici and Andrews, Santa
Fe, New Mexico, appearing on behalf of Southern Union Gas
Company, Southern Union Production Company and Aztec 0il and
Gas Company.

Associated with me and also representing those
companies is Mr. William S. Jameson of the Dallas, Texas Bar.

I would also like to enter my appearance for El
Paso Natural Gas Company, and associated with me for the El
Paso will be Mr. Ben R, Howell,

MR. PORTER: Mr., Buell.

Atwood-Malone of Roswell by letter and Guy Buell here in person.
May I request at this time permission to make a very
brief preliminary statement ©o the Commission at the conclusion
of the appearances?
MR, PORTER: Yes, sir.

MR, MORRIS: If there are no other appearances, Mr,

Commissioner —-—




PAGE 3

MR. PORTER: Are there any other appearances in the

case?

MR. PAYNE: I am Paul Payne, Junior, Producing
Royalties, Incorporated, at Lubbock.

MR. PORTER: And you are appearing for them, Producing
Royalties, Incorporated?

MR, PAYNE: Yes, sir, in this case.

MR. PORTER: Any other appearances? Mr. Morris, I

Lk

believe you indicated that you had something further.

MR. MORRIS: We would also have an opening statement

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

to make. In the interest of orderly procedure, I wonder if

we could have a short recess to post some large exhibits on

the board before we start the presentation of this case, even

1120 SIMMS BLDG, @ P, O, BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.4691 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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SPECIALIZING IN:

the opening remarks in the case?

MR. PORTER: You anticipate that you will use the
exhibits in your openiny statement, Mr. Morris?

MR. MORRIS: No, I don't think that will be
necessary.

MR, PORTER: We will have a short recess,

i (Whereupon, a recess was taken.)
MR. PORTER: The meeting will come to order, please. .

Which one of you gentlemen wants to go first?

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Go ahead.

MR. JAMESON: Due to the nature or the way we
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1120 SIMMS BLDG.

race &

possibly stated the proposal in our appli;;Eion and in our
published notice, the gquestions that we received indicated
that possibly some opening statement is necessary to put the
proposal into proper posture. We expect to show on this some
of the background of the Fulcher Xutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool as
expressly defined and delineated by the Commission.

That background will show that there's substantial
differences between the north end and the south end of the pool
insofar as pressure and the capacity of wells to deliver gas.

The north end is the portion of it that is affected
by this proceeding and the nd>rth end has been depleted
substantially further than the south end and the pressures
are substantially less than the south end.

What, in essense, we are proposing here, is a
depletion program designed to achieve a maximum recovery of
gas regerves in the north end, and we feel that some difference
in treatment from that accorded under the existing proration
regulations is necessary in order to enable that objective
to be reached in the north end.

Now, as to the south end, we doﬁ't feel that the
pressure decline has progressed to the point, or that the
pressures have reduced to the pcint that the similar treatment |
is necessary at this time for the south end,

There has been some suggestions to me by some of
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PAGE S

the interested parties that this application is asking to
abolish all proration regulations for the north end. What we
actually had in mind in proposing this application, a treatment
for the north end of substantially the same, it doesn't have

to necessarily be the same as that accorded marginal wells

at the present time.

It would enable us to keep all of those wells on the
line on the gathering system a full 30 days each month or
every day during the year in order to achieve a maximum
recovery of gas.

I think to some degree, if this proposal is favorably
acted on by the Commission, the method of handling would
necessarily be influenced by administrative ease of handling
by the Commission and it occcurs to us that this thing could
be handled in the same way that marginal wells are now being
handled in that each well would be permitted to produce what
it was capable of producing on the line during the entire year
without overages and underages being assigned to it.

On the other hand, it occurs to us that the
Commission could drop these wells from the proration schedule,
not even carxy them in the proration szhedule should
administrative ease of handling dictate that method of
accomplisning the result that we propose,

We believe that our testimony will show that what
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we propose iﬂdthis insténce is neceség;§ to pre;ent waste
attendant with premature abandonmment of individual wellis in
the north end in this Fulcher Kutz-Picture Cliff Pool and
that this objective can be accomplished according proper
protection to correlative rights in the pool as is required
under the basic statutes.

I might say at this point that this is more or
less a case of first impression, however, it probably will ﬁot
be the last situation before the Commission.

This just happens to be the first area up in the
San Juan Basin that has been depleted to the point that
something needs to be done in order to prevent the loss
of possible recoverable regerves.

As the fields are produced and pressures decline
in the Ballard Picture Cliffs, the Aztec Picture Cliffs,
the couth end of thie field, the Tapicito, this situation
will be recurring and probably will be back before the Commissio
posing the same problems as to what type of program should be
authorized and how the Commission should handle a depletion

type program designed to deplete the field in a manner that

t will gain the most recovery of gas reserves.

So, I think this case is important in that regard
because the same situation during succeeding years will

undoubtedly occur.

e _ —
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GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Can you state why it is that

you would consider abandoning at an earlier date these wells
under the present system than under the system you are
proposing?

MR. JAMESON: Yes, sir, I think our testimony, this
is anticipating our testimony a little bit, we hope to develop
that in the testimony, but we feel that in order to achieve a
maximum recovery in this area, due to the characteristics of
the north end of the Fulcher Kutz Pool and the depleted conditigd
of the reservoir, it's necessary to have all of the wells
on the line every day during the entire year.

It's alsc necessary for Southern Union Gas Company
as operator of the gathering system to reduce it's pressure
in it's gathering system to the maximum or to the lowest
level possible on the suction side of it's compression
eguipment.

I think our testimony will show we can drop it down
to about 25 pounds on the suction side. However, it's not
economical to compress gas at something different from a
hundred percent load factor, oxr let's say a level through put
throughh the compression facilities.,

You get the lowest possible cost hy a constant flow
and we feel that that would be achieved if well switching,

turning on and off of wells unnecessarily required by giving
3 !

m
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recognition to proratibn schedules, overages and underages
could be eliminated to let us get that constant rate of flow.

We feel that the small volumes of gas that can be
taken on that basis from many areas as a matter of economics
necessarily requires that in order to achieve that lowest unit
cost. ‘That will be developed in our testimony however.

MR. PORTER: Thank you.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Mr. Buell.

MR. BUELL: May it please the Commission, it appears
to me that a head-on conflict exists between the Conservation
Statutes of the State of New Mexico and the application of
Southern Union Gas Company. When I read Section 65-3-13
of the Conservation Statute, and my interpretation of that
section, it is mandatory upon this Commission that when it

prorates a gas pool that it must prorate all the wells in

that gas pool. Then I read the docket sheet containing Southern

Union's application where the only result would be that a
portion of the welle in this gas pool would be prorated and
a portion of the wells in this gas pool would not be prorated.

I'll be the first to admit that I did nost have a

full understanding of Southern Union's case. We did not receive

a copy of their application to the Commission nor have we
attended any operator's meetings where this proposal has been

discussed.

T Iy e

:
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In view of this apparent cénflict, I w;uld like

to request that the Commission ask Southern Union's counsel
to reconcile this conflict between the Conservation Statutes
and their application.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: In other words, you are raising
a question as to whether, on it's face, the application is
contrary in a legal sense to the Statute, --

MR, BUELL: Yes, sir.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: And to act on it would be
contrary to law?

MR, BUELL: Yes, sir. I did not want to make that
type of a motion due to my lack of understanding of their case.
I thought this would probably be the best procedure to get it.
I realize it's a little unusual, but I hated to make a motion
without full knowledge of their case.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Is counsel for the ;pplicant
prepared to discuss that question, the legal guestion involved
here, as to whether this Commission nhas, under the statute, any
jurisdiction to enter an order assuming the evidence justified
it based upon the application that you make?

MK, JAMESON: VYes, sir. May it please the Commission
to summarize this briefly at this point, we studied this in
some detail before we presented this application. We feel

that the primary purpose and intent of the entire statute is to
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prevent waste and that it gives this Commission a duty to preven

waste and protect correlative rights. DBorrowing from the language
of the Supreme Court,in the Jalmat Case, "actually the preventio
of waste is the paramount power, inasmuch as this term is an
integral part of the definition of correlative rights."

Going back to tihe statute referred to by Mr. Buell,

that statute requires only that the Commission , in prorated

pools, allocate the allowable production on a reasonable

basis given effect insofar as practicable giving consideration

to correlative rights.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENYTIONS

That's not the exact language, but that's the way

;1 read it. What we are asking here is no different from what
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the Commission is now doing in conrection with marginal wells.

As I understand the marginal well policy and regu-

lations, any well that cannot, as a matter of capacity, produce

the top allowable grankted to units in that pool is classified
a marginal well, or at least that's as 1 read the regulation,
that's ossentially the idea of 1it.

J

; Now, we are assligning marginal wells in essence,

!

" wroduction that is in line with their capability to produce |

and we are not using the A.p. tactor on it.

! What we're seeking here 1s nothing in substance
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different from that, other than asking that these wells, since
they have less reserves further depleted from the rest of the
wells in the pool, be accorded a chance to produce in the

interest of prevention of waste the volumes of gas that they

are capable of producing under the existing gathering conditions.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Isn't that true in almost every
gas pool with differing degrees?

MR, JAMESON: I think so. If Mr. Buell is right on
the law, I think this Commission has no authority to accord
the present treatment it's according marginal wells. Certainly
our testimony will show that based on economics, these things
are marginal, not only from the standpoint, or let's say the
vast majority of them, there may be one or two, or three or
four in the area, but the vast majority of them are marginal
not only by Commission standards, but they're marginal from
the standpoint of economics.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Of course you haven't asked for

{ any kind of an order by the Commission, or rule by the Commissiq
on gas wells relative to a level of determination of what well

| becomes marginal and special treatment for it here, have you?

MR. JAMESON: No, sir, that vossibly could have been

~ presented on that basis. What we had in mind was taking these

- wells with an assigned allowable under the existing criteria

n,

that's applicable to the Fulcher Kutz Poocl, namely the minimum |
|
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allowable for some wells that gas been ;gsignedrby thé
Commission to prevent premature abandonment; the allowable
assigned to ones classified as marginal and the allowable
for those assigned out on the A.D. factor.

So, we have three categories, notice, on the proratioﬂ
schedules in this pool. As we gee it, what we are proposing
is no different from the treatment now accorded to marginal
wells.

MR. PORTER: May I point out what I consider one
difference here, that is that under your proposal, if we
granted your applicaticn, there would be no production
restrictions on the wells in the area involved in your
application, whereas in the southern half of the pool there
would still be restrictions on some of the wells.

MR. JAMESON: That is correct,

GOVERWOR CAMPBELL: Is it vour position that under
the statute, the Commission has the authority and jurisdiction

to enter an order the effect of which is to prorate part of

the wells and not prorate part of the wells, is that your
legal position or one of thewm, or do you think that you are
not in fact doing that? Which is your position?

MR, JAMESON: Well, might I state it this way, that

gets right close to it. Our position is this, that the Commission

U

is not bound to apply a rigid formula such as the A,D. factor

e e e e e e £t et = ot e o et e et e ]
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or some other&f;éfor rigid]y-éc;osslzhi;“eﬂ£ire pooil It can
recognize differences in areas within the pool, in fact the
statute specifically states that the Commission can recognize
certain differences such as acreage, pressure; pressure is one
factor --

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: In establishing the formula,
they can do that?

MR. JAMESON: Right. Well, they say in protecting
correlative rights they can give that. Our position boils down
basically to this, as far as the authority of the Commission,
it's absolutely within the discretion of this Commission to
prorate this pool in any manner that meets the test of
reasonableness based upon substantial evidence in this record
so long as they are affording proper protection to correlative
rights once again based upon substantial evidence in this record
with proper findings of fact on that.

I believe that will meel the tost, 21) the tests

trhat the courts have laid down in the Jalmat Case.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: What sayeth thou? i

MR, BUELL: I would like to comment very briefly on

his analogy between the marginal allowable provision of the %
|

Commission in gas vools and the southern proposal. As 1 T
understand his proposal, there is no analogy. At the current |

time under your marginal allowable provision that is available

U GV
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to any well in this pool, north and south, that fits that
clasgsification, but now, as I understand his proposal, Pan
American, in the open end of this pocl, is not going to have
the same opportunity to produce at capacity as are the wells
in this other area.

There ‘s absolutely no analogy between their proposal

as I understand it and the marginal allowable concept of the

Commission. If the counsel for Southern Union is through, I
would like to make a motion.
MR. JAMESON: We'd be happy to present some of these

conclusions in a formal brief in greater length to the

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

Commission. I might mention this too, one thing that Mr.

Buell is overlooking, the statute specifically contemplates
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that this Commission can assign specific allowables to wells
| to prevent waste.

I find nothing in the statute that has to be a finite

Mcf guantity. That minimum allowable could be what tha. well
could produce under the existing conditions up :uere,
There's nothing in the statute it has to Le a

i thousand Mcf or fifteen hundred.

| GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: I think that's probably true.

What seems to me is the crux of this is whether or not you {

t

can divide & pool in two and apply one standard one place and

another standard in the other. That is the basic legal question
{
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it seems to me. 1Is it your position that you can do that
under our statute?

MR. JAMESON: I think it is. I think there‘s some
reasonable basis, I haven't mentioned it earlier for
interpreting this statute under these conditions due to the
reason that there is a market demand for every foot that can
come out of there.

The south end, I say, can produce in excess of
market demand. So indeed, there is authority to proration the
north end.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: I hope you re- ize what you
are doing to the whole concept of gas proration.

MR. JAMESON: That's the reason I didn't want to
mention that. I could have mentioned it earlier on the thing.
I won't think that this proposal can injure the entire concept
of gas proration if due recognition is aoing to be given to
the preventicn of waste.

Let me say this, and I want to qualify this so that
there will be no misunderstanding on this proposal. If we

can't make a case tnhat proper protection is being afforded to

correlative rights here, I doa't think we are entitled to what
we're seeking.

MR. PORTER: Mr. PRuell.

MR. BUELL: May it please the Commission, on behalf

P
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of Pan American, I would like to move that this case be
dismissed because there is a head-on conflic: between the
Conservation Statutes and Southern Union's application and

in my opinion, the Commission does not have statutory

jurisdiction to grant the relief that it is my understanding

that Southern Union is asking for. So I move that the case

be dismissed.

MR. PORTER: The Commission will delay a ruling on

your motion, Mr. Buell, until after we have heard the
testimony in the case.
MR. BUELL: Thank you.
MR, PORTER: Mr. Morris, would you proceed?
MR. JAMESON: Mr. Haseltine is our first witness
we ask that he be sworn.
(Witness sworn.)

ORAN HASELTINE

called as a witness, having been fivst duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. JAMESON:

Q State your nawie, please?

A Oran Haseltine.

Q By whom are you employed, Mr. Haseltine?
A Southern Uaion Gas Company.

and
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Q In what capacity?

A Manager of gas supply.

Q In that capacity, could you give us a brief statement
of YOur duties?

A Duties are concerned with the administration of
contracts and proration, the purchase and procurement of gas

for Southern Union Gas Company.

N

Q Have you ever testified before this time before the
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission?
A Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: This witness has previously qualified

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS

and his qualifications are accepted.

Q (By Mxr. Jameson) Mr. Haseltine, are you familiar
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with the application of Southern Union Gas Company now under

consideration before the Commission?

A Yes, 1 am.

Q What is the general subject matter of that application?
|
: A The general subject matter is to achieve a change

in rules such that we can economically continue to gather gas
in the north end of the Fulcher-Kutz Pool and to recover the
maximum amount of gas that is recoverable underlying that

| acreage.

The subject matter is such that economically we're

faced with a choice of abandoning the reserves in place or
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getting it at a faster rate.

Q Could you briefly give us a history of the Fulcher
Kutz Pool and it's producing characteristics?

A The Fulcher Kutz Pool, of course, was one of the
first pools drilled into in ihe San Juan Basin. I think the
first well was drilled in 1927 and was in the arez near the
borderline that we're going to propose in this application.

The development proceeded slowly after 1927, until
in the 30's, the early 30's, there were probably 12 to 15
wells completed in the PFulcher Kutz Pool, all in the north
end, and these wells at that time were serving Farmington,
Albuquerque, with their gas supply.

Tae development was slow through the 30's due to low
demand out of the area and, of course, it spread outward from
the area in this old Congress Angel Peak area in a step-out
fashion.

Real development of the entire pool didn't even occur
until in the 50's, largely through the mid 50's, and the late
50's, in which the wells in the south end were drilled, This
was generally 25 years aftexr the initial development of the
pool in the Congress Angel Peak area.

The older wells that were drilled up in that north
end, of course, were connected to a gathering system on the

Southern Union Gas Company that was laid in the late 20's and
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early 30's, and extended through that time. Those are the
wells and that is the gathering system that are under the
consideration of this proposal here today.

The development actuélly came in, you could say, in
two major times. The small development and slow development
there in the north end through the late 20's, and mid 30's,
and then the major development of the south end during the
mid 50's and late 50's, and actually on into the 60's.

Q Can you give us a brief description of the character-
istics of the reservoir that underlies this Fulcher Kutz Pool?
A It is typical San Juan sandstone. It's hard and
tight. Production is affected by fractures either natural or
induced, and in most instances commercial production is

dependent on fractures.

The matrix permeability of that rock is probably
in the order of one millidarcy or less. It's not a structural
type of trap. It's a sand bar type of development. It's a
fairly flat structure, actually there'’'s very little dip from
the shallow west portion of the pocl to the deepest portion.

The original reserve pressures were in the range of
550 to 650 psi, and vorosity was in the range of 10 to 12,

14 percent in there,.
Q what is the depth of the producing interval?

A Measurced depth probably rauges Trom 700 to, oh,
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probably 25, 2600 at the maximum, aﬁa actually that measured
depth is dependent more on topography than dip in the actual
regservoir. The actual dip of the reservoir from the southeast
corner down here on the southeast portion to the, or the
southwest corner on the northeast, probably doesn't exceed

350 feet. 1It's generally a very flat sand bar.

Q You mentioned the original pressures in the reservoir
were in the neighbourhood of 550 to 650 pounds. Was there
any substantial variation from that range in the initial
pressures in any area of the pool?

A In general we can say that as the wells were drilled,
they found initial reservoir pressure, even those wells that
were drilled 30 years after the first wells were drilled and
on production, 35 years, those wells drilled in '61 and '62

found essentially virgin reservoir pressure.

Q And the wells drilled in the early 60's were completed

with an initial reservoir pressure essentially the same as the
0ld wells that were completaed in the 30's had at the time of

their initial completiocn?

A That is right.

Q Is the Fulcher Kutz Pool prorated at the present timep
A Yes, 1t is.

Q Under Commission regulations, that proration is

accomplished under Commission regulations?

e e e e ot ot e m e i e e e i 2 et e o e _ ——
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A That is right.

Q Could you give us a summary as to how that present
proration practice works when applied to the Fulcher Kutz Pool?

A Well, of course it's like all the other prorationing
systems in the San Juan Basin, nominations are adjusted by
production 60 days past. That figure is established as a
total pool new allocation marginal and minimum allowable
figures are subtracted out of that figure to arrive at some
net figure to be given to non-marginal wells and that total
pool allocation then is spread to the non-marginal wells on
trhe basis of A and A.D.'s.

Q What are the characteristics or the manner in which
the pool is operated by the producers and the gathering system
in the area operated by Southern Union to accommodate with
proration rignts?

A If I understand your question, --

0 Let me amplify it this way. Do proration requirements
necessitate constant switching of wells in the pool?

A Yes, they do. You are faced not only with keeping
wells fairly well in balance with their current allowable, but

of coursc you also have 32 days, as a practical figure, each

year in which the operation of those wells is not a function
of what the pipe liner needs for his market, but what the

Commission requires as test period.




[ w—
(- L]
(-]
=

L]
)
a
| —
[
(S
s

]

OEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243.6491 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1120 SIMMS BLDG. o P, O,

PAGE 22

Actually, the Commission requires 21 days of flow
and 7 days of shut-in, but since everybody uses 8-day charts,
why it comes into four chart periods and you end up with 32
days of switching and taking care of wells, and the gathering
equipment pertaining to a given well, that is for the
accomplishment of prorationing purposes, not tc accommodate
a market demand.

(wWwhereupon, Applicant's Exhibi

No. 1 was marked for identifi
cation.)

T

Q Now, Mr. Haseltine, I'll refer you to a map or plat
that has been identified for the record as Applicant's Exhibit
No. 1, and ask you to describe and explain that exhibit.

A If I might, I would like to refer to the large copy
of that that we have up here. There have been several small
copies distributed and I believe there are a few others there
if some of you want them,

This is a base map showing the outlines, first of
all the Fulcher Pool as established by the Commission. It
shows section lines and in some instances, lease lines on the

half section, quarter section lines, section numders and to the

best of our knowledge, it shows the operator of a given tract,
the location of his well and the number and name of his well.
The map also shows in yellow, acreage in which the

wholly owned subsidiary of Southern Union Gas Company has an ,

R

o el i v
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interest in Southern Union Production Company. That's the
acreage marked in yellow. The map has two reference lines
on it that we'll refer to later on, AA Prime and BB Prime.
I believe that's about the extent of what's on this base map.

Q Now, you have shown on chat map a line marked “rorth
zone limit" and "south zone limit". Could you explain that
line and what it shows?

A That line is in accordance with our proposal here
today, which would define the area to be granted an exempt
status under proration mechanism, divide that from the south
end which would be continued under present rules.

That line, as far as we are concerned, will be
shifted a little bit, but for practical economic considerat:ioms1
it just couldn't be shifted much.

Q Is it correct that everything as shown on that map
that is within the pool boundaries and lies north of that zone

he acrcage that'e affected by this apolication?

Tiwil line is t
A That is correct.
MR. PORTER: At this point, Mr. Haseltine, could you
tell us approximately how many wells are in each division?
Do you have that information?
A on our system in the north end, we have about 58

connections. I think El Paso has probably 10 to 20 in the

north end.
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MR. PORTER: So you would have about 70 to 75 in the

north?
A Yes, and in the south end, I would just have to check

the proration schedule; I don't have that figure in my head.

MR. PORTER: It looks like about a three toc one ratio.

A That 's probably right. I think that's probably
right.

MR, PORTER: Excuse the interruption, Mr. Jameson.

Q (By Mx. Jameson) Now, there's two lines shown on
that plat, Exhibit 1, one designated A and A Prime, and another
one designated B and B Prime., Would you explain those lines
for us?

A Well, AA Prime is constructed on the longitudinal
axig of this pool, and in a later exhibit, we'll show the
pressure distrikution from one end of that pool to the other
on this line.

Now then, BB Prime, an axis across the pool which
will also refer to that same pressure distribution and BB Prime
was picked to coincide with the area of steepest pressure
gradient, most severe pressure distribution.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 2 was marked for identifi-
cation.)

Q Mr. Haseltine, 1I'll vafar you to a map or plat that

has been identified for the record as Applicant's Fxhibit No.

e
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2 and ask that you explain that exhibit.

A Exhibit No. 2 is an isobar map showing the distributig

of reservoir pressure in the Fulcher Kutz Pool in 1957. The
colors on this map show the areas of certain pregsure ranges.
The deep red are areas in which the pressure was 500 pounds or
above,

This uexi color, whatever thét color is, orange I
suppose, is the area between 400 and 500 pounds, and then
there's a paler orange there that represents pressures from
300 to 400.

The yellow area covers those areas in which the
pressure was 200 to 300 pounds, and the gray area shows those
areas in which the pressure was less than 200 pounds.

Q You referred to this map as showing pressure contours
and as showing the color coding of the various pressure zones

in the reservoir. What calendar year were those pressures in

bn

existence?
A 1957.
Q What does this plat or map show generally with reference
|

to the relative pressure distribution as between the north end
of the pool and the south end of the pool?

2 It bears out Vv ey jJraphically the history that we
were talking about in that the north end was developed as much

as 35 years ahead of portions of the south end and in general,
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25 years ahead of the south”égé;-'éo the"north end was
substantially more depleted than the south end.

It also shows that in the years of prorationing and
in the years of production from the south end, that there was
certainly no effective equalization of pressures under
mechanics prorationing and as we will show on later exhibits
compared to this one, there's no tendency for equalization of
pressures across the reservoir.

Q Then generally, the pressures in the north end were
substantially lower than the pressures existing in the south
end in 19577

A That is right.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit

No. 3 was marked for identifica:

tion.)

Q Mr. Haseltine, I'll refer you *o the map or plat
that's identified for the record as Applicant's Exhibit 3 and
ask that you explain that exhibit.

A Fxhibit No. 3 is the same map brought up to date
as of 1960 and the same color coding appiies.

You will notice that the areas in deep red and the
darker orange get emaller, and the areas of yellow and gray get
larger. This is just exactly what you would expect.

Again, the north end is substantially covered by the

yellow and gray areas with a few undeveloped portions still

T
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maintaining a littlé bit higher pressure.

The south end is still substantially higher in pressu
than the north end, although the south end is lower in 1960
than it was in 1957. Again, there is no indication here that
the south end pressures are effectively equalizing themselves
into the north end under prorationing.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 4 was marked for identifi-
cation.)

Q Now, Mr. Haseltine, I will refer you to the map or
plat that's identified for the record as Applicant's Exhibit
No. 4, and ask that you explain that exhibit.

A Number 4 is the third in this series. It represents
the pressure distribution in the pool as of 1963. Again, it
shows the progress, the depletion in the north end, the gray
areas beginning to get even larger and more of them.

The yellow area is extending into the flanks and
toward the south. The south end is showing the effects of
production and depletion in the south end.

The flanks of the south still has some areas of high
pressure that are not flowing into the center part of that
pressure sink, so again we don't see any evidence that the

pressures are trying to equalize across the pool under pro-

ce

rationing.

. |
Q Do these three exhibits, that's Exhibit 2, Exhibit 34
|
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- and Exhibit 4, show that for the six—jéafrﬁé;iod exténdihg
from 1957 to 1963, there was no tendency toward pressure
equalization between the high pressure south end and the lower

pressure north end?

A That is right. The maps showed that there was no
tendency for these small high pressure areas, extremely high
pressure areas in the south to flow out of those areas into
this completed part of the pool, and in reality you wouldn't

expect it since in 1960, when this stuff was drilled in here,
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production, not due to any migration into the pressure
in the center of the pool.

Q On all three maps is shown an area of high pressure
in the vicinity of the southwest guarter of Township 29, North
Range, 10 West. Do you have any opinion as to why that pressuré
nrougn the period coverled
by these three exhibits?

A Yes. That area was not drilled until, right up in

here, until the 60's, about '61 or '62; three wells were drilled

in here. There's one well in there, that old Wilson well was

¥ drilled sometime before that, but it didn't substantially deplete

g

?ﬂ
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- the resgf;ﬁir pressure in £hat pértion of tﬁe pool.

Now then, if there were the ability in this pool
for gas to migrate from a high pressure area to a low pressure
area,in 50 years we should have sean same edualization and
some drainage across the two intervening miles to the first
area that was first drilled.

The portion in the south central part of 29 North,

(
i

11 West, was the first area drilled and that's within three
miles or four of this area that was drilled in '61 or '62.

'61 or '62, those pressures were virgin pressures

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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 ad
E; and if there was any capability for migration in that tight
as E sandstone, it certainly would have occurred in the 30 years
_— b4
= 3
< = that this area was being depleted, and this area wasn't even
[T ) 5
- >
drilled,
0 Could you give us an opinion as to the characteristics

of the productive reservoir that caused that situation that
you have just explained?

A Well, it's just typical San Juan sandstone. 1It's
tight. I suppose in geologic time, pressures would equalize,
but not in economic times. Through matix, it probably has a
permeability of half a millidarcy or less. There just isn't

time in a lifetime of man for pressures to equalize throughn

that rock.

(vmereupon, Apvlicant's Exhibit
No. 5 was marked for identifi-
cation.)y o ]
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Q Now, Mr. Haseltine, I'll refer you to a chart or

graph identified for the record as Applicant‘'s Exhibit No. S,
and ask that you explain that exhibit.

A Exhibit No. 5 is a pressure profile through the
longitudinal axis of the Fulcher Kutz Pool. It's the pressure
distribution along this reference line AA Prime on our base
map, Exhibit 1.

We have plotted on Exhibit 5, in the narrow lines,
the pressure distrikution for '57, '60, and '63, up and down
this line through the axis of the pool. Then we have fared
in smooth curves in wider lines representing that same pressure]
distribution for those same years.

Now, this is the sort of thing you have got to look
at to talk about migration from one end of the poocl to the
other. 1It's just a physical law that there can be no migration
without a pressure gradient. We are talking about reservoir
pressures in place, and without a pressure gradient there
could be no flow.

The dotted line which shows the pressure distribution
for 1963, this is the lowest dotted line here on the extreme
right, that pressure profile is flat across the line of
intersection of our proposed limit line between the north and

south zone.

The significance of that is this, that was flat
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profile which existed in '63, there can be no migration through
that area. Now, to quantitively talk about migration, we
have picked the point of steepest slope of this gradient line.
As a matter of fact, this point is some miles back from the
intersection of this axis with our proposed boundary. It's
about, roughly two miles away from that line.

The gradient there, that's the steepest gradient
that occurs anywhere on this pressure profile, If you take
that gradient and apply it to this width of pool and take the
known thickness of the pool and the known rock data and the
absolute pressure here, and here on each side of that you can
calculate a theoretical migration across that pool as expressed

by this pressure gradient.

Q Have you calculated any cuch theoretical migration?
A Yes, I have.

Q What are the results of that calculation?

A The entire migration, which could occur if this

pressure, this steepest gradient existed across the boundary,

would be about 90 Mcf a day.

I want tc say befoce we get away from that, that

this pressure distribution exists only along this axis.

Actually, as you can see from Exhibits 2, 3, and 4, this isn't
your steep slope of pressures on this axis. The steep slope is:

always from the flanks in.
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In 1957, '60, and '63, the Qggép slopes are this way
so if there's migration, it's to the center of the pool and
it's presently existing and taking place.

For the case under consideration, there isn't any
gradient across our proposed boundary. There isn't any flow
across this boundary and the steepest gradient existing in

this direction would allow only 90 Mcf a day of migration

across a total four-mile width of the pool.

i
%

1
£

Q When you referred to the total theoretical migration

or maximum theoretical migration, were you referring to the

13
DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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point shown or the line shown on Exhibit 1 as B and B Prime?

dearnley-meier iepc o

°
E g A Yes.
2
) X
< Z Q Where does that line lie with reference to the

proposed boundary line between the north end of the pool under
consideration in this case and the south end of the pool not

under congideration in this case?

A it's approximately two miles from that boundary to
the south.

Q Toward the south?

A Yes.

0 Mow, in c¢alculating this maximum theoretical possible

{ {
! Cig s . . !
| migration within the pool across the line BB Prime, as shown

on Exhibit 1, is that migration, or could that migration be

I
occurring at the present time under present proration requiremebts?

S m e e e e - et i S e e e e [

*
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A Well, if it can occur, if the rock is loose enough

for it to occur, it's occurring, but as a practical matter, I
don't think there's any migration there today. The rock is
just too tight.

0 Could you give us gsome of the basic data on which
you made this calculation of maximum theoretical migration and
explain to us why in your opinion the probable actual migration
would be less than that?

A We used the measured width of the pool. First let
me start this way, that we apply just lineal flow aééording to
Darcy's law. We used for flow cross section, the measured
width of the pool. I think I measured 3.6 miles. We used
for an average thickness 30 feet, and I believe that's on the
generous side.

We 've probably got some areas right in the middle
that might be 40 feet, but you have a lot of stuff out here
that is 10. We used 30 feet as an average thickness across
the pool. We used one millidarcy permeability, and I think
that's too high, but to ke reasonable, we used one millidarcy
as the permeability across that flow gection.

We took the measured pressures. We took from the
literature the viscosity of gas at the pressures and tempera-

tures that exist in the reservoir and just made the application

of Darcy's law for flow of gas through such and such permeability

i
3
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across Cross séétions of such and such size.

Q To relate this Exhibit S, pressure profile to the
entire pool, is the line shown on Exhibit 5 marked AA Prime
identical with the line marked AA Prime on Exhibit 1?

A Yes, it igs. AA Prime is the line that we have drawn
here, and the point at which that intoersects the pool limit is
represented here by the legend, "Southmost Pool Limit"™, and
the point at which that axis intersects the pool limit right
there.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Will you refer a little more
closely to the exhibit so that the record will show where you
are pointing?

A Yes, sir. The legend which says “Southmost Pool
Limit" on Exhibit 5 is identical to the intersection of line
AA Prime with the pool limit on Exhibit 1.

The same thing is true of this legend, "Northmost
Limit" as 1t applies on Exhibit 5 as it applies to this
intersection of pool limit and AR Prime on Exhibit 1.

0 (By Mr. Jameson) Now, Mr. Haseltine, could you give
ug your opinion as to how the pressure distribution as shown
on your pressure profile, Exbhibit 5, would be affected by
withdrawals from both the north end and the south end under
conditions that would exist if your present proposal were

favorably granted by the Commission?
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A Yes, on Exhibit 5, let me point out that the movement H

of the profile in the south end in this six-year period from

1957 to 1963, is roughly 90 pounds. This is directly proportiochal

to withdrawals from rock volume.

During the same time interval, the amount which the
coring profiles dropped in the north end cored to perhaps 40
pounds. Had the withdrawals been substantially in proportion
to reserves in place, a decline in pressure over this six-year
period would certainly not be greater in the south end than
it was in the north end.

Put it another way under this six-year history of
prorationing, the north end produced less rezerves from its
recoverable reserves as shown by a drop in the pressure profile
than the south end did. Now, under our propocsal, in order for
any migration to occur from the south to the north, first of

all a gradieant has to be established here. For a gradient --

Q When you say "here", you mean along the line designateéd

on Exhibit 1 as the boundary between the north zone and the
south =zone?
A Yes, there has to be a pressure gradient across that
proposed limit between north zZone and south zone.
Referring now to Exhibit 5, Lo establish a gradient

in the existing pressure distribution, either this pressure

has to go up in the south zone or the pressure in the north
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Zone has to go down.

Now then, physically, we know it's not going to be
possible for the pressure in the south zone to go up, therefore
the pressure in the north zone has to go down to establish a
gradient across the proposed boundary. As a matter of fact,
it would have to go down to a point expressed by the extension
of some gradient back here, which would intersect this north
zone limit line at around 150 psig in the reservoir. This is
close to abandonment.

Further, the pressure drop here would have to occur
faster than the coring pressure drop in the south end. The
immediate past history has been that the south end is dropping
at a faster rate in pressure than the north end. So, to
establish a gradient which is necessary for flow across that
boundary, the north end would have to produce faster than
what it has produced in the past six vears as compared to the
production rate out of the south end.

As a practical matter, the capabilities of the wells
to produce in the north end rost likely are going to prevent
the north end from pbeing depleted at a rate that would pull
these gradients down beyond the rate beyond which these
gradients in the south end are being pulled down.

0] Is it your opinion that if the pending proposal

were granted and the pool operated in accordance with that
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rbroposél, thatwthere w;ﬁiamgémhgﬁmigigéidﬁ.from"fhe south end
to the north end across the mark as the north zone limit, south
zone limit, on Exhibit 1?

A Yes. Based on the existing pressure distribution
and on the rock data and on the capabilities of the wells, I
think it is physically impossible for the north end ever to be
pulled down at a rate that would allow migration from the
south end across that proposed border.

Q Is it your opinion that that lack of migration, or
rather that the pressure differential across that zone boundary
would never be great enough to cause migration from the south
end to the north end across that line?

A Yes. It is my opinion that if any amount of migration
ever occurs, it will be so small that it wouldn't affect
anybody's correlative rights, it would be an insignificant
amount.

Q Mr. Haseltine, could you give us, summarize for us,

the characteristics from an economic standpoint or a standpoint !
of economically feasible operation of the north end that ‘
requires some attention to the north end at the present time? ;
J

A From a pipeliner's standpoint, we figure we've got E

to have about 50 to 60 Mcf per day per well to carry the fair
% share of costs of our direct operating costs in the San Juan

Basin.
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If a weii will hot produce 50 torgb Mcf ég; day,
it's not carrying it's fair share of our switcher's time and
maintenance tiﬁe, and so on, on the wells in the north end,
pardon me, in the San Juan Basin.

The average producing rate out of the north end at
the present time is well below this 50 or 60 Mcf per day
econonic limit. It becomes a fact of life for Southern Union
Gas Company that when this gas becomes higher priced to us,
supstantially higher priced than other saleable gas, either,
one, we do something to reduce the cost or, two, we quit
gathering it.

we're faced with the, regardless of all the other
things we try to accomplish, we still have to live with
dollars and cents each day, and when our maintenance costs
per Mcf in a given area get out of line completely, with the
value to us cf that gas, then we have to cross some bridge.

o} Is this basically a problem of a relatively fixed
cost being borne by a small unit volume resulting in a high
unit cost?

A That 1s correct. We can do very little to achieve

any further cconomies in the north end under present operating

conditions. We are faced with a certain amount of switching.
Of course, we have to pick up charts on all the wells and do

certain operating procedures that must hbe done, and we've
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they're still out of line as per Mcf géthered. Therefore, the
only further solution that we see is to increase the daily
amount of Mcf that we can get out of that gathering system.

Q Now, do the individual producers that own these
wells in the north end have a similar problem?

A Apparently they do. There are a lot of wells in the
north end that have produced under 10 Mcf per day for the past
two or three years, some of them are not capable of putting
anything into the line. The producers have not plugged the
wells, but at the same time they don't see fit to de anything
on the wells to make them productive.

Actually, I don't think a producer can keep books on
a well at less than our 50 Mcf per day cut-off point on
gathering gas.

Q Now, as manager of gas supply for Southern Union,
are you generally familiar with the terms of the various gas '
purchase contracts of Southern Union?

E

0 What obligation does Southern Union have as a general

proposition under it's gas purchase contracts to maintain well |
connections to wells of very low deliverability?

A In general, if a well does not produce anything into g
the line for 60 days, we have the right, under our contract, to?
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sever the connection. Where an actual flow volume is expressed
in a contract, that flow volume has never been less than 100
Mcf per day establishing a minimum amount available to the
gatherer.

Q You mentioned generally that we had no obligation to
maintain connections to wells that would nct deliver any gas
into the pipe line for a period of 60 days. Against what pipe
line operating pressure?

A Against 200 pounds.

Q In other words, to summarize it, generally, where
the well will deliver no gas into the pipe line against a
pipe line pressure of 200 pounds for a continuous period of
60 days, Southern Union has no further obligation to continue
the well connection?

A That is right.

Q What has been your general policy in committing new
well connections as far as investment against deliverability?

A We have esgtablished the perameter that if a well is

capable of one milliocn feet per day into the line at 600 pounds,

we will lav a mile of line t» that well, make the connection.
G Hfow do the existing gathering lines of Southern
Union in the north end and the deliverability of the wells

compare with that criteria that you are using right now for

new well connccetions?




goiv e oo
A
[P

| —
ad
o
=

1

)
ad
—
| S,
[ -]
a

_—=

SPECIALIZING (IN: OEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG. # 7. D, BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.6691 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

N s T O

race 41

A mIn lééélﬂuAAer proratio;; we were abie to éégwé;7
million feet a day out of this north end. At Ehat basis on
new gas, we would lay 2.7 miles of line to gather that gas.
The operator would either lay the rest or seek some other
purchaser. 2.7 mile of line wouldn't extend very far into
this pcol.

MR. PORTER: That represented some 58 wells?

A Yes, sir.

Q (By Mr. Jameson) Did Southern Union run any kind
of a test during 1964 to collect some data on what might
possibly be done in this area to meet the problems that you
have been talking about?

A Yes. We conducted a test over a period of about 75
days on this north end which correspended to the way we would

operate the north end if we're granted the thing we are seeking

here today. During that 75 days, we kept all wells on producti&

a hundred percent of the time. We lowered the suction pressure
at the Kutz compressor station to approximately 25 pounds,
maintained that low suction pressure on that system for the
75-day period to see what the wells would do.

G In y»our opinion, did you collect some reliable data
from that test?
A Yes. Ve have tabulated the results of that test --

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit No. ©
~ was marked for identification.j

!
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Q Well, now Eréefér you to a staté;éét identified for
the record as Applicant's Exhibit No. 6 and ask that you
explain that exhibit.

A Exhibit No. 6 includes the 1964 production test
results in the north end of the pool. It compares those
results to the actual 1963 performance in the north end.

First of all, you'll notice there at the top that
we say there were 58 wells in tha2 test. Down below on the
left hand margin of Exhibit 6, we have grouped those wells
according to their proration status.

Group A includes those wells that went into the test
as marginal and came out as marginal. Group B includes those
that went in as non-marginal and came out as non-marginal.
Group C includes those that went in as marginal and suffered
a change in status during the test period and became non-
marginal. Group D is one well that went in as non-marginal
and was reclassified as marginal,

Under the heading 1962, the thing we want to notice
is the fourth column wnich is called average Mcf per day ver
well. You see there that 27 wells had an average availability
to us in 1963 of 7.8 Mcf per day.

The group B wells had an average availability to us |

in '63 of 111 Mcf per day. Group C wells had an average Mcf

per day per well in 1963, 41.9 Mcf per day, and the one well

LTy T
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in group D produced an average of 22.5 Mcf per day in 1963.

Now then, when we produced the wells 100 percent of
the time into a low pressure gathering system and conducted
our operations as far as pressure and on time is concerned in
the way that we would conduct them under depletion program,
we got the average production as shown in the fourth column
under 1964 test period.

You can see those down there. I'l1l not take time to
read them, but the total 58 wells averaged during 1963,
availability to us of approximately 45 Mcf per day, under our
proposed completion program they were available to us at the
rate of 77 Mcf per day. First of all, it's apparent that
we're talking about a lot of real poor wells, and secondly,
average production during 1963 is below what we consider cut-
off point in the San Juan Basin.

It's below the 50 to 60 Mcf per day range. Trerefore,
chis gas cost us +0oo much in 1963. Under test conditions
where we do everything that we can to keep our cost down,
where we cut the switching to an absolute minimum, where we're
not pothered with keeping over and under and balances nd
carry forwards on the wells, and where we can dedicate a
certain group of compressors to suction service on this system,
and operate those compressors a hundred percent of the time,

and where we can go to 1l6-day or 32-cday charts, we could get

|
i
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70 Mcf per day out of this system and it would be economic

for us to continue our gathering operation.

Q What does this chart show with reference to expected
increase, we'll say on a total annual basis of production out
of the north end, from what it would be under existing
proration requirements and what it would be under the
proposed operating conditions that you have just described?

A We would increase our take annually out of the
north end under our proposal by 1,140,914 Mcf.

Q In order to do that, to get that increase, or
for that increase to take place, would it be necessary to
leave every one of the wells on Southern Union's lines in
the north end of the pool on the line the entire three
hundred sixty-five days of the year?

A Yes, it would.

Q Wouldn't there be a tendency for that annual volume

I

1 B a . - - . - PO, | - O e o~ -~ L.l -
LO JAeCLllilc UVvVeLl a pPELAIvU UL Lanie ad v

& TCESTVoir is
depleted?

A Yes, I think that this test volume was a maximum,
we could expect nothing but that test wvolume under existing
conditions to continue to get smallex. There might be times
when there would be a little more available for one reason or

another, but in general, the thing would decline.

o] Now, Mr. Haseltine, 1I'll refer you to a map that
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has been identified for the record as Applicant‘s Exhibit No.
7. Not a map, excuse me, a set of charts identified for the
record as Applicant's Exhibit No. 7. I will ask you to explain

that exhibit.

(whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 7 was marked for identi-
fication.)
A Exhibit No. 7 is a set of graphs which shows the
performance of each individual well under that 1964 test
that we summarized in Exhibit 6; there are three papers to
this exhibit.

The wells are grouped on pages according to the
range of their ability to produce. On this graph, you see
some lines shown as 50 percent, 90 percent, 100 percent, and
so on up to 200 percent. This shows the area of those points
which under test produced that corresponding percentage of
their 1963 availability.

If, as for instance on page 1 of 3, you looked at
the line marked 100 percent, you will notice that there is
one well that falls directly on that line. That means that

that well under test produced exactly 100 percent of what it

made available to us during 1963.

'_J
o
)

You'll notice that two wells fell below the
percent line, therefore they were not ab'lc to, in the 1964

test, to produce as much as they had given up in '63, but most
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of the wells fell above the 100 percent line. 7

As you go on to page 2 of 3, you find wells of little
greater capability shown there, and again, one or two of them
fell below the hundred percent line; most of them gave up more
gas on the 1964 test than they did during 1963.

The same thing is true on page 3 of 3. Now, you'll
notice that if you lock at the bottom scale of each one of
these graphs, you'll see an average Mcf per day plotted there.
Page 1 has a number up to 7, this is the actual productivity

of that well into the line.
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g; A point occurring on the graph, drawing a line
j;? f directly downward from that point, shows the Mcf per day
= I

= 3 available to us during 1963. All the wells on page 1 gave
a> 3

- 3

up less than 7 Mcf per day. All the wells on page 2 gave up

70 or less Mcf per day, and all the wells on page 3 were in

the 70 to 300 Mcf per day range in 1963.

The point of this is that there are no big walls

in the area and there are a lot of real puny wells that are
on their last legs and they are definitely in a pre-abandonment :

i phase.

ﬁ

|

i (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
| . . > !
! 8 was marked for identifica- |
} tion.) |
k |
§ ) Now, Mr. Haseltine, 1'll refer you to the map j
1 i

identified for the record as Applicant's Exhibit 8, and ask you

L.
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~ r‘to explain that exhibit.

A Exhibit 8 is a schematic drawing of our gathering
system in the north end of the Fulcher Kutz Pool. 1It's
just approximately to scale, but it shows a general configuratidn.
This portion of the system drawn down in the left-hand corner

of this Exhibit 8 actually should be an extension of the top

left-hand corner of the other portion of the map. It was

just drawn there for convenience.
On this map, you see the well name in each box and

it's production position on the gathering system. You will

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

see in the upper left-hand corner of the four figures in each
box a figure which is the normal volume available to us under

the methods of prorationing from that well, Mcf per day.
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Below that figure in the lower left-hand corner of
the box, vou'll see the test volume or the Mcf per day we
actually obtained on test.

In the right-hand corner, upper right-hand corner of

the box is the normal pressure gathering system and below that

| is the test pressure of the gathering system. So, the foux |
figures under each well name refer to the normal volumes
available at the normal operating pressure and the test volumes;

!

that were available and the test pressures existing at that i

time.

Now, on the lines which represent the pipe lines,
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you'll see in boxes nﬁmbers starting down at the lower right-
hand corner of a circle there labeled "Kutz". This is our
Kutz compressor station going northward on that pipe line.
The first box you come to has a number 17 in it; this means
that in that section of pipe line, in the past three years we
have experienced 17 leaks.

Anyplace you see a box on a pipe line on this exhibit
the number within that little box repressents the number of
leaks we have experienced and had to repair in the past three-
year period.

Actually, since this exhibit was prepared, another
leak survey was run and there were 39 leaks, I believe, at
least in the 30's, additional leaks found and repaired in
this system.

MR. PORTER: How old is this line?
2 DPorticns cf this line were 1aid in

MR. PORTER: Thank you.

A You'll notice some sections of line that are blacked
in and have a little "R" in a little box; that means they were
recently replaced in the past thcee-year period. This is
merely a leak history map to show that: leaks are occurring
as you would expect them to in a 30-year old bare line,

Actually, the line has outlived it's expected life.

e
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AEnéineéfgrtgéAQ wouldn't predict a 30—year‘iifé fog bafe iine
laid for gathering purposes. We are suffering a continuing
number of leaks there as would be expected, and this is just
some of the economic facts of life.

Again, for new gas, we would only lay 2.7 miles
for this amount of deliverability. We can't afford to replace
much line for the amount of gas we're getting out of here.

I might point out further on this map, if you'll
look at the upper left-hand corner, there's a lateral there
from that line that carries five wells, the Delhi-Taylox-
Hudson:; the Aztec-Walker, two; the Union National Greer, one;
the Aztec-Walker, one; the Aztec-Cornell, seven, five wells
on that lateral line.

If you'll notice the availability to us under that
test period from all five wells was 3 Mcf per day. Anybody
knows that we can't wind clocks for three Mcf a day on five
wells, therefore, without some change in our method of
operating, there are five wells that we would immediately
program for discount. !

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: What happens to those wells under

your proposalz?

A we would altempt to operate this thing, the gathering;

f

system, with 25 pounds suction pressure at the south end. There

§
|

may be individual wells that we may disconnect even undexr oux

i
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propésai,.butugy gi;ihg the;é wells dgﬂgb;ortunity to produce
3Q days a month, we will take what gas we can get until such
time as a section of line on a given well or some specific
repair needs to be done, and then we'll look at that precise
case and decide on that one case whether it justifies the
repair or not.

We don't mean to say that if we get our proposal
we'll continue to maintain all these connections even though
these have no capability at all. Wwhat we will do is reduce
gathering system pressure, turn all wells on, reduce our cost
and then selectively take a long hard look before we disconnect
any one well.

Q (By Mr. Jameson) Now, Mr. Haseltine, based upon
the information reflected by this Exhibit 8, in your opinion
is some increase in the rate of takes from the north end
necessary in order to prevent waste because of abandonment,
or I'll say early abandonment, of gathering lines and
indivicdual wells?

a Yes. Again, the entire system is capable of well
under the 60 Mcf per day average without a change in our
operating procedures, which would be afforded by change in
rules.

We certainly won't attempt to maintain several of

these connections. As a matter of count, there are 15 to 20

o LR LR L
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that probably Qghld be subject to disconnection immediately.
The operator would have no choice but then to pfoceed to plug
and abandon.
We would not abandon the entire system to them if

our petition is denied. We would take a selective look at
the wells up through there and if they were capabie and would
justify the normal switching operation, they would be kept
on the line. Certainly we wouldn't operate a 25 pound
conipressor station for that kind of an operation.

Q Is it, in your opinion, necessary to set up some
kind of a depletion type program insofar as production of
the area is concerned in order tec get the maximum amount of gas
out of the reservoir considering the present condition of
the wells, the well casings and the gathering lines?

A Yes, it is. The wells in some instances are 30 plus

years old. The gathering lines are as old, and the reservoir

is essentially depleted, it is nearly depleted and all we are

asking for is a pre-abandonment program, and it's our opinion
g

that without the pre-abandonment program, there would be a |

certain number of disconnections immediately, and progressively '
more over the short term ahead, which would result in the

abandonment of recoverable reserves.

Q Now, are the individual producers in the north end

of this Field experiencing any aifficulties with the condition
‘ 2 g )
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of the casing and tubing—iﬁmtheir wellsfﬁ

A Yes. Several of them have had water problems on
their wells. They have had corrcsion problems on their
casing strings and tubing strings. I think some of that enters
into this low productivity we're seeing up there.

Q In your opinion, would the proposed depletion program
that Southern Union is proposing in this hearing be of benefit
to the producers in achieving a maximum recovery of gas from
this reservoir?

A f&5. We look at the immediate past history and
the producers have not rushed in in wholesale numbers to plug
out these wells that aren't making any gas. They must have
some hopes that they can sometime recover that gas.

I think a depletion program would encourage them
to clean up a well and get that thing on the line at a low

pressuce and see if thev can't make some. They're not seeking

those answers very rapidly so far.

o) Now, Mr. Haseltine, I'll refer you to an exhibit
identified for the record as Petitioner’s Exhibit No. ¢, and
ask you to explain that exhibit.

{Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 9 was marked for identi-
fication.)

A Exhibit 9 is a tabulation showing some reserve

figures applicable to this north end. Again we group the ;



race 53

wells, this timeAéccordghérto their capability.

Group 1 are those wells capable of 50 Mcf per day
or more. We expect without this program we would still

maintain a connection to those wells. We see 15 billion feet

:
2
S
< 3
— -8
‘ § g of reserves underlying group 1 wells. At the present rate of
: 5 2
. -z
N - g depletion, 1300 Mcf per day under prorationing, the projected
- life would be 30 years.
SR We know that without any doubt that the casings and
g =
: i the gathering system will not last another 30 years. We'll
< b4
% é get some portion of that 15 billion feet because we would
o] —
(=& ] - >
= w2 . . . .
E; 2 5 maintain those connections a whiie longer.
= é Group 1 and 2 include those wells capable of 10 Mcf,
—— [} 2
= I .
< : § but not capable of 50. Under the depletion program, we could
a> bt =1
] » =

probably maintain a connection to 10 Mcf per day. I believe
the operator could maintain books on a well for 10 Mcf per day.

There's an additional 2,800,000,000 feet of recoverable

reserves underlying group 2 wells., Those wells that are not
capable of 50 Mcf per day. That is 2,800,000,000 feet of gas
that we propose would be available to us under depletion |
program that's not economically available to up under the
present operating conditions.

With a depletien program, we could get all cf the

group 2 gas and the group 1 gas in about 10 to 12 years based

on present rate of production. 1It's a lot easier to imagine

o W
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that géthering system andﬂéﬁg;; casing strings lasting another
10 years than it is to think they would last another 30.

In groups 1, 2, and 3, that includes everything,
group 3 being those wells that are not capable of 10 Mcf per
day, there is approximately an additional 3,000,000,000 feet
under group 3. You'll note that the exhibit states that
those are wells not capable of 10 Mcf a day, but they are
suspected of being able to recover additional gas reserve
under proper mechanical conditions, which this is something
that nobody knows at the present time.

With opportunity to produce that gas, a producer
might be willing to gamble that he would get his money back
if he wanted to go in and replace a siphon string and replace
some bad casing. That would be up to him, but at least he
would, I think, be encouraged to try it, and there's three
billion feet of gas in that category that without devletion
program, there's no doubt about it, it would not be reccvered.

Q On what basis did you estimmate these remaining
recoverable reserves?

A These are based on the decline of shut-in pressures
on these wells, these Wells have been connected to Southern

Union's system for many years and we keep continual records

of the production from a given well, and it's shut-in pressures

reported to the Commission, and by keeping a plot down through
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the years of the declin; in pressure in the reservoir as
expressed as wellhead shut-in pressure, and the productivity,
you continually come closer and closer to an exact determinatio
of what that well is finally going to give up.
It's the best dog-goned way of calculating reserves

in the San Juan Basin.

Q What abandonment pressure did you assume in making
that computation?

A One hundred pounds gauge pressure in the reservoir.

Q In your opinion, is that a realistic abandonment
pressure under the proposed program that Southern Union has
under consideration?

A Yes, I think that's reasonable to talk about.

Q Now, Mr. Haseltine, you mentioned before that
was with 58 wells in the north end of the Fulcher Kutz Pool
that were connected to Southern Union Gas Company's gathering
system. Are there other wells that are in the area that
would be affected by the proposal now under consideration?

A Yes. There are somewhere in the range of 15 to 20
wells, 10 to 20 wells, let's put it that way, connected to
El Paso in that area.

0 Has there been any discussion with representatives
of El Paso as to how those could be handled and fit into the

program that is being proposed by Southern Union?
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A Yes. Before we got very far into this study, we
knew there would have to be consideration given to that point
and we examined the gathering systems of both companies and
where they lie, and we have verbally agreed that we would work
out some way of connecting those wells to Southern Union low
pressure system.

That's not formalized and we wouldn't certainly
represent that it's binding on us or El Paso, but this is the
way wa have talked and at the present time it's the way we
intend to go.

Q Is it reasonable to expect that those 15 wells that
are now connected to El1 Paso could, through arrangements
between Southern Union and El1 Pasc, participate in this
depletion program and be accorded any benefits of this proposed
depletion program well insofar as being able to recover their

recoverable reserves along with the other 58 wells?

A Yes, I think it's probable this is what would
happen.
Q Now, Mr. Haseltine, you have testified that under

the proposed depletion program, as Southern Union envisions
it, to achieve maximum depletion at the noxth end of the

Fulcher Kutz Pool, the rate of withdrawal at the north end

would be increased substantially over what it could be expected:

to be under present proration requirements, is that correct?
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A Yes. Thét‘s correct.

Q what effect would that have on Southern Union's
noninations and withdrawals from their areas in the basin?

A well, first of all, with respect to the Fulcher
Kutz Pool itself, which I think is the main concern here
this morning, we intend to take the same amount out of the
south end that we've taken in the past.

Now, this increase that we are talking about is
really a small amount. It would represent something around
one percent, or at least less thah two of our total market.
We don't have --

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Total market out of what?

A San Juan Basin. We don't intend at all to subtract
the increase that we get in the north end from the amount we
take out of the south end. In the first place, we don't have

Lhat much control over the total allowables in the south end.

There's another pipeliner in there who is entitled

to nominate and take, and our allowables are subject to his
operations as well &s our own. Our actual intention is to
maintain the wvate of take-out of the south end at the same

rate we are taking right now. Our growth rate will more than

As a matter of fact, we, as most of you are aware,

i

H

!

1

|
absorb this small increase that we're talking about here todayw
are connecting scme towns north of Santa Fe right now that !
|
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will use up more gas by far than what we are talking about as
an increase out of this north end. So, in all fairness, we
don't expect to burden that south end by charging the increase
in the north end to their account. That's not what our
intention is at all and we plan to nominate in general in

the south end just as we have in the past.

Q (By Mr. Jameson) Would there, in your opinion, be
any substantial effect of the increase in withdrawals from
the north end of the Fulcher Kutz on the other prorated pools
in the San Juan Basin that Southern Union is now taking gas
from?

A No. Even if our growth rate were zero and if we had
no increase in our total market, the increase we're talking.
about here of 1,700 Mcf per day as divided by our 1100
connections up in the basin is 1.5 Mcf per day per well.

Now, any of the producers can find that on their
monthly statements, why, they're keeping good control on them.

Q How many average Dakota wells in the San Juan Basin,
Dakota Pool wells, would under normal operating conditions
and prorationing give you the same volumes of gas that we're
talking about in the north end of the Fulcher Kutz Pool under
the proposed method of operation?

A There arce a lot of wells, lot of Dakota wells up

there that just one of them would give us this increase.
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Certainly yourcould ;asily pick the 10 closest to the Kutz
operating plant and tell them to keep those on one day a month
extra and they could more than make up that 1.7 increase.

We are not talking about much gas. The point here

is that we can get the gas from Dakota wells at an incremental

cost of fourteen cents. All we have to do is keep a Dakota wel]

on one day longer. This gas is certainly going to cost us
more than fourteen O/A. We will kick it through two stages
that will raise it at least four cents.

This gas wouldn't be cheap to us. It will be
probably the highest priced gas in the Basin to Southern
Union. In the long haul, we feel this is our stock in trade
and shouldn't be wasted. We recognize there are other matters
of conserving natural resources that needs to be considered
by the Commission as well.

Under the long haul, this gas is not cheap to us.
As a matter of fact, of day to day dollars, we could get it
cheaper other places; as a matter of fact, we could take it
out of some Southern Union non-prorated wells if it was just
day to day dollars.

0 Now, Mr. Haéeltine, one of the definitions of waste
in the pasic statute that we all have to operate under here
in this proposal defines waste as '"operating or producing any

well or wells in a manner that would tend to reduce the guantity

4
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of natural gas ultimately recovered from the pool™.

Now, in your opinion, is the method of operation
that you have outlined as proposed by Southern Union and the
propoged handling of the north end of the Fulcher Kutz Pool
necesgary in order to prevent waste under that concept?

A Yes, it is. A continuation of the present program
would lead to abandonment of otherwise recoverable reserves.

Q In your opinion, based on the various facts that
you have testified to, would correlative rights of the various
parties that are interested in the entire Fulcher Kutz Pool
be protected while Southern Union was operating it's gathering
system in the north end of the pool as you have just testified
to?

A Yes. Their rights would be protected. Correlative
rights does not mean that they have the right to adhere
religiously to some program that denies another man his right.

Correlative righte doesn't mean that thev're entitled
to some month to month op2rating program that works to the
detriment of another person in the same pool.

MR. BUELL: May it please the Commission, I must
not have heard it, but was this witness qualified as a
lawyerx?

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: No, he wasn't.

MR. BUELL: He's getting out of the engineering
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field into the legal field with these questions.
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: I think you are right.
MR. JAMESON: Let me rephrase the question.
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: I think the witness has already
testified on most of this in any event.
MR. JAMESON: Just one last question on that.

Q (By Mr. Jameson) In your opinion, would the
proposed method of operation in this area afford each producer
a reasonable opportunity to produce his proportionate part
of the reserves that you have found to exist in the pool?

A Yes, it would.

MR. JAMESON: I believe that concludes our
examination of this witness.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER:

Q Mr. Haseltine, I believe you testified that there are
58 wells connected to Southern Union and scme 15 to E1 Paso.
On your line you testified that the gathering system pressure
would be lowered to 25 pounds if this exemption were granted.

What is it now?

A it would be lowered to 25 at the suction of the
compressors,
Q Yes, sir.

A Referring you back to Exhibit 8, you'll find --

e
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Q Well, is it substantially above 25 now?

A Yes. The nearest well to the Kutz compreasor station

under normal conditions operated against 81 pounds.

Q Now, out of these 58 wells, how many would actually
be affected; your marginal wells now are producing at capacity.
A Well, the marginal wells and all others would be
affected because under this program we could afford to put
these ccmpressors in service at 25 pounds a hundred percent

of the time.

Q They would ultimately be affected, but what I'm
tryinc to get at iz, how many wells right now would have the
limitation, the maximum limitation removed?

A There are about 25 non-marginal wells.

Q About 25 non-marginal.

A Yes.

0 That's what T wanted to know. I believe you further
testified that under this exemption that you would expect to

operate about ancther 12 years before all the reserves were

recovered?
A No, sir, I didn't predict that as a length of
|
operating time. That was a comparative figure., The comparisoq

was this, that at the present rate of production, the available
reserves would last 30 years, and under the depletion program,

there would be more reserves available at a faster rate which

!
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would“arithmetically_give 12 years.

Q Which would be approximately 12 years?

A Yes.

Q Do yot think there would be any migration of gas from
the north tc south under this l2-year period?

A I don't think that tnere would be enough to be
significant. Certainly, anytime you've got a pressure gradient
even with one millidarcy of'permeability, there is some flow
along that gradient.

Q You would have to, of course, to ainswer that
question, assume that the present conditions continue to
exigt in the other end of the pool?

A Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: The present rates of taking and so
forth. Does anyone else have a question? Mr. Buell.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELIL:

C Mr. Haseltine, let's get one or two little things
out of the way here. You talked about well switching and
items of that nature as being a prsoblem and being involved in
prorating a gas {ield, dia you not?

A Yes, sir.

Q That is a problem that exists in every gas field

that is prorated in the State of New Mexico?

Lot
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A Yes, sir.

Q So, if that is a valid reason for doing away with
prorationing of gas, we would eliminate prorationing of every
gas pool in the state, is that not correct?

A No, sir.

Q Oh, you weren't citing that problem as a valid
reason for doing away with gas prorationing in this north
area of the Fulcher Kutz Pool?

A wWhat are you asking?

Q You testified relating to the switching problems,
and that you had to go out to the well to pick up, what is it,
cards, measurement sheets, and that was a problem under gas
prorationing. Did you not so testify?

A Well, I think that what I said was that we have to
switch wells and pick up charts, those are cost items.

Q And then you talked about tests that the Commission
required to aid the Commission in their prorating of the

field being a problem?

A Yes.

Q But, you have that problem in every prorated pool?
A Yes.

Q Making the Commission test. So, if that is a valid

reason for doing away with gas prorationing, you have that in

every prorated pool in the state?

|
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A I believe the testimony in the record will show that
we don't conclude our testimony at that point.
Q You weren't citing that as a reason it was part of

the problem you are faced with here?
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A As a matter of fact, we took those cost items, or

those problems were talked about, and divided them into Mcf

per day available and came up with the high cost of gathering
per Mcf; there is the problem.
Q So we can keep our Cross Examination in proper

perspective, would it be an over-simplification of your problem

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS
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to say that Southern Union just simply needs more gas out
of their system in the northern portion of this pool? 1In

essense, that is the problem?

SPECIALIZING IN:
1120 S1MMS BLDG. o P, O,

A That is an over-simplification and I wouldn't say
yes, that's the problem, at all. That's too much over-simplifi

Q All right, just what is your problem?

A We need to reduce our average Mcf cost of gathering
that gas if we are to continue to gather it.
Q You testified that you have exhausted all of the

means under your control?

A Yes, sir.
Q What do you have left?
A Increase the Mcf of gas coming out of that systam.

Q So that is your problem right now?

OSSN }
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system?
A Yes.
Q Under that method of operation, Mr. Haseltine.

how are you going to protect the correlative rights of the
owners of interest even in the northern area?

A Well now, would you first tell me what the
correlative rights are, please?

Q I'm talking about migraticn of gas within the

northern area itself.
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— A From well to well?
.QD
g; Q Yes, sir, or as I understood it, you are just
a0 z producing them at capacity, or could you say at 100 percent
= !
= : of deliverability?
a>
- A Yes.

Q would that be an accurate statement?

A A hundred percent of their capability, not statutocry ;

I
deliverability.
Q Has Southern Union changed it's engineering judgment

with regard to what is a proper allozation formula?

A For the pool?

e Well, for this section of the ponl. You are isolating
|

|
it from the southrern portion? ;
|
i

| A We have asked for a change in rules, certainly.

Q Are you here today advocating 100 percent deliverabilﬁty?

e i |
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the wells connected to your system in the northern end of the
pool?

A No, sir. We haven't asked for 100 percent deliverabil
being cranked into the formula.

Q That's the way you are going to produce them? That's
the way Southern Union will allocate in the neorthern portion
of the pool?

A It wouldn't be a matter of allocation. It will be
a matter of taking what gas is available.

Q Do you see the opportunity for the violation of
correlative rights among the interest owners in the northern
portion of this pool under those conditions?

A Not in a sandstone that's down to 250 rounds; pressure
in the San Juan RBasin.

Q You don't think there will be any uncompensated

migration of gas in the northern portion «f this pool

Lity

producing in that manner? i
A No, sir. |
Q Then explain to the Commission why you need to i
connect the El Pasgo wells, i
A As & matter of fact, I'm sure if 51 Paso's producers

were not allowed to produce into the same type of system that

the other producers ace, they'd think that something was a
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little haywire.

Q But, under your engineering concept of this
reservoir, would anything be haywire?

A Mo. I don't think there would be any migration of
gas from those wells connected to El1 Paso to ours.

Q You think that you could produce your connections
at capacity, leave El Paso's prorated, and not have any
migration?

A Now, I didn't say that.

Q Well, what did you say?

A About what?

Q Say it again, I mnst have misunderstood you.

A We ‘re talking about gathering system pressures.

Q Yes, sir.

A We would make our low pressure available to El Paso's
producers.

Q why?

A Well, not because there would be any migration, it

; would just be a matter, I am sure that the El Paso producers

would want the same kind of treatment --

Q Would you alaso suspect that probahly the producers
in the southern end of the field might want that same type
treatment?

A I think it's apparent some of them do.

P
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@  Why would you discriminate against us southerners
and give just the northerners preferential treatment?

A We're not attempting to discriminate against the
pool on the south end. What we're attempting to do is to
give the people in the north end the right to produce the
rest of their gas in place.

Q Well now, El Paso, with their system, doesn't have
all these corrosion problems and leak problems that you are
having, do they?

A I don't know.

Q You don't know that they do?

A I don't know that they do or don't.

Q So why would you have to connect them? Why would

you have to take over their connections?

A wWell, as a matter of fact, I don't suppose I would
have to.
o} Do you see any necessity at all for doing it from

the standpoint of correlative rights or waste prevention?

A I don't see any possibility that with or without
cross sections between ourselves and their system that there
would be any vielation of correlative rights or flow from
adjacent wells to the other. I don't think that would be
violated without our cross ties,

Q It was your testimony in response to a question

e
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from your counsel that you knew something would have to be

done about the El Paso connections and all I want you to tell
this Commission, if it's not necessary to connect them to
protect correlative rights or prevent waste, why isn't it?

A I'm sure that Pan American as well as Southern
Union and El Paso do a lot of things in operating and
conducting our business that are not required from an
engineering standpoint. Now then, we could have come in here
and asked for an exemption on those wells underlying our
system.

This would only have been part of the answer. The
other part of the answer is tc recognize that the entire north
end is in it's last stages of depletion and give every producer
the same opportunity there to get his wells off. If he sees
fit, to get his wells on full time producing one into a
25 pound system.

On the other hand, he is given some exempt status,
by producing into a 250 pound. Pexsonally, I don't think
he's going to suffer any loss; if he were going to, it would
have occurred long ago.

Q Are you saying that you recognize some correlative

rights that need to he protected, or any migration of gas

from one owner to another? The opportunity to produce at the

same rate, that's a correlative right, isn't it?

P N |




| —
Q2
ads
=

L]

=
[— &)
==
—
[~ ]
ad

===

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMMS BLOG. ® P. O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-4691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

A Well, I don't think so.

Q Isn't that just what you said?
A No, sir.
MR. JAMESON: Mr. Chairman, if we are going to talk
about correlative rights, I think we ought to get down and talk

about the statutory definition of correlative rights, which I
would like to read a portion. It defines correlative rights,

sub-section H of Section 65-3-29, as "the opportunity afforded
so far as is practicable to do so, to the owner of each property
in a pool, to produce without waste his just and equitable

share of the oil or gas, or both, in the pool, being an amount,

so far as can be practically determined, and so far as can be

practicably obtained without waste.®

MR. BUELL: Would you read the rest of it or I'll i
have to.

!

MR. JAMESON: I'll read the rest of it. “Substantial?y
in the pror _ion that the quantity of recoverable oil or gas, |
or both, under such property bears to the total recoverable oil
or gas, or both, in the pool, and for such purpose to use his

just a .. eguiicable share of the reservoir energy.
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Are you objecting to a question
here or are you arguing a point or what?
MR. JAMESON: Yes, I'm objecting to the fairness of
the guestion presented to the witness not considering in the

basic assumption that there is an element of prevention of

!
‘.
?
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waste in the caffélgtivémriéﬂtél- ﬁéféktaiking about nothing
but migraticn and waste.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: The question has been asked,
the witness has answered it. If you wish to argue the matter,
I think we should do it at the time for argument. If you have
objections to these particular questions, you should make them
at the time that they're asked. Go ahead, Mr. Zuell, the
question was answered.

MR. BUELL: I might state that I certainly endorse
this definition of correlative rights in the New Mexico
Statutes.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: The Commission has it commitcted
to memory from many references.

Q (By Mr. Buell) Mr. Haseltine, your testimony was
generally permeated with the trend of the thought of the
tightness of this reservoir; you mentioned numerous times
one millidarcy; you mentionc
that this was an extremely tight reservoir. Is that generally,
the best I can, a fair summary of some of your testimony?

A Yes.

Q You got me to wondering where the gas was coming
from that we're producing from this reservoir.

2 Well, it's not impermeable; it is tight.

0] Would you explain to me how gas can migrate to a
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well bore and be produced, but yet what causes it to migrate

to the well bore in the first place?

A Pressure gradient.

Q Will gas in this reservoir migrate to a lower |
pressure araa in the well bore but won't migrate to ancother
iow pressure area further removed?

A Gas will always tend to move from areas of high
pressure to areas of low pressure.

Q Although this is a tight reservoir, we do have

migration of gas and movement of cas in this reservoir?
A I'm sure gas moves in this reservoir.
Q Let me direct your attention now to your three

exhibits, I believe it's 2, 3, and 4, if my memory serves
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me correctly, your isobaric maps. Mr. Easeltine, when was

gas prorationing first initiated ir this pool?

a T don't reallv know, mid 50's sometime.

Q It was shcrtly before 1954, isn't that about right?
A I'll just guess.

\ Q Before 16577

A I think so.

Q Your first picture of pressure distribution is 19577 !

A Zes. i
i Q Pressure gradients had built up in this field under L

| more or less competitive operations without prorationing, is ?
i O , e S
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that correct?

A Yes.

Q Would you agree with me that in looking at your
subsequent pressure distribution maps and comparing them with
your original, would you agree with me that it looks like the
Commission has done a pretty good job of prorating gas in
thiz pool?

A Well, I think they've done a wonderful job. It
depends on what the objective of prorationing is.

Q I'll get to that. Does it appear that the proration
system that has been used and applied to this field has
maiantained to a degree the egquities that were established at
the time prorationing took over?

A Well, I don't think these exhibits show that one
way or the other.

Q It appeared to my untrained eye, just loocking at
your sequence of exhibits, that the equities in this field
from the standpcint of pressure had been maintained by the

prorationing system, and you would disagree with that

obsexrvation of mine?

i

A No., If we talked just about the pressure distributioé,
|

I would say that in general the same configuration has been §

maintained since at least through the pericd covered by those

exhibits. E
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Q Do you feel that that's the proper purpose of
prorationing, to protect the equities and to continue the
equities that are established at the time that prorationing
took over?

A Well, I sure wouldn't offer an opinion as to whether
prorationing ought to consider equities at the time it's
established or whether it ought to take a backward look at

what had happened before.
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Q I think you drew the conclusion from these series
= of exhibits that migration was not occurring.
.éé A No, I did not say that,
é;‘ i Q You. left that impression with me; perhaps you
=
§§ g did with others. Would you repeat again the conclusion you
= i

drew £rom your presgiure mane?
A First of all, molecules of gas will always move

when there's more pressure on one side than there is on the

other side.

As a practical matter, those molecules of gas are
not moving fast enough to establish any significant amount of
migration as apparent by the virgin reservoir pressures

drilled into in 1962, existing within three miles of areas 5

that had been producad 30 years prior.

Q Mr, Haseltine, as a matter of fact, is this not the |

type of pressure distribution you would expect to see in a
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resexrvolir

A

Q

wvhere migration is occurring?
No.

Where you have your pressure differentials and

pressure gradients throughout the field?

A

No. If migration were occurring, you would take

the three maps and see that pressures are distributing

themselves into other areas. You couldn't take one map and

say migration is or is not occurring. The three constitute

a series of signs that the pressure is not localizing; you

can say that migration is not significantly occurring.

Q
period of
reflected

A

not?

A

Q

Were conditions static in this reservoir during the
time these pressure observations were made that are
on your exhibits?

No.

what were conditions in the reservoir?

Each well was on production.

They were dynamic conditions existing, were they

Yes.

wouldn't that make a difference as to whether or

not pressure would completely equalize over that short period

of time, whether conditions were static or dynamic?

A

Q

If they were static, they couldn't equalize.

what if the same forces that created the original
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pré;;ure difféiégfiéié werenstill at work in th; same magnitude
could you ever have equalization of pressure in the reservoir?

A How's that again?

Q If the same forces that created the original pressure
differentials, such as reflected on your 1957 pressure exhibit,
if those same forces continued at work during this period of
time in the same magnitude that had originally established
these differentials, you would never eliminate them, would you?

A I need to understand what you are asking. I assume
by the "same forces" you mean if an inequitable amount of gas
was being considerably drawn from the big sink as compared to
the high pressure sources, you would never get your hills and
valleys leveled out, you would always have a hill and valley.

Q Yes, sir. You simplified it, I was referring to
your exhibit, but generally that's the gist of the question
I intended to ask you.

A Tf your sink continued to be operated as a sink,
ail things being equal, and the source was continually a
source, you would never level out your hills and valleys.

0 Give the Commission your opinion as to whether or
not that has happened here.

A Yes, sir, you will sse that the ccupletion of pressure

in this end --

Q Excuse me, Mr. Haseltine, I am referring to your
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pressure distribution exhibits. We are going to come to the
profile in a minute.

A In order to answer your question, I have to go to
Exhibit 5 if I may.

Q As I recall, in your original testimony you said
this was only one line of sight through this reservoir?

A Yes, that's correct.

Q If you could possibly answer it looking at your
exhibits, we are looking at the entire reservoir and not one
narrow little line through the reservoir?

A That is correct, and what I have to say about this

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT YESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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refer to whatever you need to to answer it,
A Thank you. As I understand the question, you are

asking if these same forces in this sink were not at work to

{ maintain this thing as a sink and this thing as a source as

! far as pressure distribution is concerned to the extent that
the sources had no copportunity to equalize in pressure with

! the sinks. Now, as I understand it, that is your question.
% First of all, I answered your question about &

hypothetical case, could this not occur. Yes, the answer is

it could occur if you had a sink in some position in the pool

that was continually operated in excess of the rate at which
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the sources wéfewbeing operated, ydu would never have an
opportunity to equalize these pressures. Now then, you asked
me, I believe, if this were not occurring or if we had some
evidence that it had not occurred. I have to go to Exhibit 5
to answer your question.

Exhibit 5 shows that the south end experienced
substantially more depletion in it's total reservoir pressure;
this. is the same as saying it.produced more gas from it's
reserves than the north end, therefore, this hypothetical
condition that you are talking about, which would serve to
perpetuate sources in sinks was not occurring in this pool.

Q Mr. Haseltine, keeping in mind that -- on what

exhibit, is that 5 that you are referring to, your profile?

A Yes.

Q Keep in mind that we're just looking at one path
through this reservoir. Is that not correct?

A The pressures drawn on that map are, yes, sir.

0 I wonder, keeping in mind that there are other paths

that migrating fluids could take other than the one line you

have, if you couldn't account for the 90 pound drawdown in

the south compared with a 40 drawdown in tne north, to wigration
|

cf gas vright now from the south to the north?
A Mo, sir,.

O 5ir?

PRI RO T
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Q Your answer is no?
A If I understood your question properly, the answer
is no.
Q wWould you care to elaborate on it?
A I would, so we will all agree on what I am talking
about. There's a flat gradient here and no flow.
Q Yes, sir, but this is just on your one line of sight.

I don't want to accuse-you of using .selectified data because
I know you well enough to know that you haven't. If you had
prepared a pfofile through another areud of the field, it
could be different than the one you have there?

A Yes, sir, and we can see from these pressure maps,
Exhibits 2, 3, and 4, what that profile would be.

For instance, across this proposed limit oxr any

point in here, the flow would be from the flanks into the
center of the pool. This is what the profile would show.

You can see that because the high pressure areas

are in these outer areas, therefore, this gas wouldn't flow
that way, it would flow into the low pressure areas which
generally occupy the center of the south end of the pool.
I am talking about the south end.

0 Mr. Haseltine, would it be a fair summary of your

testimony with relation to migration, that you feel under



P

ol

I
8

Qs

| —
a
Qo
=

1

o,
foris]
o=
| S
e
o

]

SPECIALIZING IN;, DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P. O, BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

race 82

current conditions as reflected by these exhibits, that some
migration is occurring, but that you think it's a very small
amount?
A Very good. Yes,

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Let's stop at that point right
now.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Buell, we'll interrupt your
questioning at this point and recess until 1:30.

(Whereupon, a recess was taken.)

(Wwhereupon, the hearingy was resumed at 1:30 P.M.
on Wednesday, December 16, 1964.)

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
Mr. Haseltine, would you take the stand, please. Mr. Buell.

MR, BUELL: May it please the Commission, I have

| just a few more questions,

ORAN HASELTINE

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified further as follows:

CROSE EXAMINATION (Continued)

BY MR. BUELIL:

Q My. Haseltine, I hand you now a copy of your Exhibit




which you were courteous enough to furnish me, and on that
exhibit I have colored two areas in red. One area in red is
to the right of the Southern Union division line foxr the north

area as opposed to the south area; the other colored crea is

to the left, oxr to the north of that line.

Exhibit 5, I believe you have referred to it as

your pressure profile down one axis of the field, is that

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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2
Z
z
2
g
E
3 correct?
z A Yes, sir.
b4
— g Q Would you look first to the area shaded in red on
> %
. — [*]
g; G | the right side of the dividing line and see whether or not you
as i g agree with me that that shaded area represents a pressure
= ¢ 3
= < = increase from 1960 to 19632
s L 8
= 5 = L.
A Based on my profile it does, ves.
! 0 Would vou look now at the colored area north of your

. d&ividing 1ine and state whether or not you agree with me that

k that represents a pressure increase for the period of time 1
| 1957 to 19602 |
|
! A Yes again, based on the profile test. \
l
i Q How, other than migration, could you account for E
these pressure increases reflected on your Exhibit 57
A The only other way,. and I wouldn't say that this is

right, or that I wouldn't say that the gas didn't flow into i

that area to equalize those pressure troughs tnere.

}
i
i
i
|
.
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This entire thing is based on 7-day shut-in which
allows a little discrepancy and the curves are fared in on
the basis of zig-zaggy lines based on those plotted 7 days.

If the profiles are precisely right, and they're
as right as I know how to make them, then you are right, when a
pressure increases in an area, it had to flow into that area
from sowewhere else.

Q That pressure increase, particularly the one to

the north that we observed there, is in a pretty critical

area, is it not, with respect to yvour application here today?

A It's across the boundary, if that's what you mean.
Q Yes, sir.

A It lies astraddle of the boundarv, ves.

0 And if it was caused by migratinn, we do have gas

migrating from the south to the north across your dividing
line?

A Oh, not necessarily. You see, the area to the north
is of higher pressure than that particular red area also. It
could have come from farther north. I don't know whether it
migrated from north to south or scuth to north.

In the first place, I don't know 1f my profile is
orecise, but if 1t is riqght, it could nave come from cither
direction.

0 would you get out vour Fxhibit lo. 62 I think I

s
;
3
L

p:




Smnsa

a>

a>

=
1

=,
ao
o=
—
<<
(- L}
g =}

v
z
[*]
=
z
-
>
S
w
-
[y
[*]
v
>
=
<
(=]
>
z
[°]
b 3
=
[
w
-
-
-
W
a
x
w
“
=
Z
w
k3
w
[
«
-
[
“w
(V]
z
3
«
w
T
w
z
2]
-
“
o
a
w
a

SPECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMM3 BLDG. ® P, O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.649) ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 85

i coandier g

have found an area, I think it's an inadvertent error, if I
have in truth and in fact found an error.
Referring to the central portion of your exhibit

where you show the total yearly increase under the Southern

Union proposal --

A Yes.
0 -- I believe, of 1,907,114 icf, would you divide
that by 365, please? There are 365 days in the year.
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Usually.
Q {(By Mr. Buell} Will you agree with me that 365 days
is a good average vyear?
A Now, if you won't tell me, I'm not gqualified to

express an opinion.

Q You are a calendar expert right now.

A 221 right., That comes cut 212 which weuld ke 2,120
“ct per day.

0 Increase?

A Yes,

0 what o vyou show for a daily increase on this exhibit?

A Daily availability 1,757,

) liave I rfound an inadvertent crror or is there a
difference here?

A Ho, it's a point in taere that vossibly I didn't

make clear. Availapility of that gas to us under the 1963
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operation was 44.9 Mcf per day but the prorated non-marginal
wells can't be left on 365 days, so the actual availability
is less than 365 times what you would get in one day.

Q One thing is wrong and one thing is right. If your
yearly increase on here is accurate, then your daily increase
is wrong?

a The increase there daily is the daily availability.
Now then, under the program you would have two factors working.
First of all, you would have an increase in daily availability
due to lower pressure; second, you would have an increase in
the days that those non-marginal wells are available to
produce, which increases further.

Q Maybe we can save time. You show on here a yearly
increase of 1.1 million that I have read into the record a
moment agos

A Yes.

Q You divided that by 3657

A Yes.

0 You came up with a daily average of 31307

A Yes., |
o) that percentage increase is that over the daily

average production for 196372

A Oh, that would be 140, 120 percent.

o} About 120 percent increase?
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A  Something like that. )
Q Over the observed producing rates in 19637
A Yes.
Q Would you call -- no, I won't ask you that. Would

you agree with me that that is a substantial change in the
producing rate for the north area as compared to years past?

A Yes, sir. We're looking for substantial change.
can't work with insignificant change.

Q  Would you feel, Mr. Haseltine, that some of the
predictions you have made with regard to migration, with
particular reference to your 90 Mcf per day, under current
conditions, don't you visualize as a reservoir engineer the
opportunity for a dramatic change --

A No, not a dramatic ~-

Q -~ with regard to the north area as opposed to the

A No, sir. Not a dramatic change.

0 Don't you think increasing the producing rate from
the north end will tremendously increase the pressure draw-
down in that area?

A Not tremendously increase it, no.

0 Do you think it will continue to decline at the
same rate it is now?

A No.

We
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Q Sir?
A No. It will decline at a faster rate than it is now.
Q Such that some of the trends you have depicted on

your exhibit, particularly Exhibit 5, could change quite a
bit within the near future under your proposal?

A Well, we are speaking gualitatively, Ithink I
admitted they would change. If they didn‘t change, we wouldn't
be getting any more gas out. If we get more gas out, they
will change.

Q Do you think that might increase the opportunity

for migration to occur from the south to the north?

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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boundary line, then we would increase the opportunity for
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migration from the south to the noxth.
Q Mr. Haseltine, I believe you agreed with me that

the solution to your problem is to. increase the rates of gas

production trom the wells connected to your sysiem?

a Yes,

Q Can you, with all your vast experience in proration,
|

visualize the way that could be done without exempting the

wells fi1om proration?

A Yes.,
Q What would that way be?
A To give them treatment analogous to what the marginal

|
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or low acreage well gets today.

Q Is there any other way that you can think of?
A I'm sure there are other ways, those are the only
two that come to mind.

Q Could you increase the takes from the entire pool

‘sufficiently to produce the wells on your system at the rates

you need to produce them to make a profit?

A Possibly, but I'm not at all sure. We are limited
with such things as pipe line capacity, you are limited to
such things as compressor capacity. After all, all of this
Pulcher goes through one stage of compression. You are
limited with things szuch as gasoline plant operations, you
are limited with other things.

I'm not prepared to say that we couldn't positively
increase the entire Fulcher Kutz Pool by this 100 percent
or whatever we are talking about, or that we could.

0 You certainly do recognize and will agree with me
that within the present method of prorationing in this pool,
allowables could be increased sufficiently that your wells
would get sufficient allowable to make your line a profitable
operation?

A No, I can't say yes to that because that presumes
that I would agree that these physical factors would allow

that, and I don't know whether they would or not.




PAGE 90

MR. BUELL: I think that's all, thank you.
MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of the

witness? Mr. Uts.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, UTZ:

Q Mr. Haseltine, in putting your plan into effect, you

would increase the takes from this particular area here, would

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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. you not?
A Yes, sir.

= Q San Juan Basin just has so much market demand each
s year, is that correct?
= - - e
= A Yes, it's a finite guantity.
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from some other wells in the Basin, is it not, by some amount?

A All other things being equal, that’'s right.

G Tf vou don't get your plan and then you have to
abandon this area up here, is there anybody else that wouild

connect to these wells?

A I can't imagine so. I certainly don't think so.

Q If you abendoned this area here, then that would

to zero?

A Yes, it would decrease the anount of the market

1
|
{
decrease your market demand in this area here, would it not, }
i

that we have allowed to be served out of this area.

b e e e e e e et e et e e e e
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o) 1f you do plug out this area here, then that market
demand that you would have taken from this area would have to

come from other wells in the Basin, would it not?

A Yes.
Q And that would increase their takes to some extent?
A Yes,
Q So, people who don't have an interest in this area

here could gain by you just plugging the wells out and letting
this gas stay in the grouna?
A That is right.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question? The

witness may be excused.
(Witness excused.)

MR. PORTER: Does that conclude Southern Union's
testimony?

MR. JAMESON: We have one other witness, Mr. Chairman

MR. PORTER: Would you have your witness stand and
be sworn, please?

(Witness sworn.}

MURRAY STEVENS

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows: |

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. JAMESON:

e e

Q State your name, vLlease?

b




| =
o
(= =)
=
1
-
Qo
| ——t
| S—
[ ~=1
s
-

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, SYATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® 7. O. BOX 1092 & PHONE 243-4491 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

race 92

A My name is Murray Stevens. I an employed by the
Aztec Oil and Gas Company as a petroleum engineer.

Q Have you ever testified before this Commission?

A Yes, sir, I have.

MR. PORTER: Is the witness familiar with this
particular area?

A Yes, sir,

MR. PORTER: His qualifications are accepted.

o) (By Mxr. Jamesnn) Mr. Stevens, could you briefly
summarize for us the interest of Aztec in the north end of
the Fulcher Kutz-Picture Cliff Pool that is under consideration
in this case? |

A Yea, Aztec 0Oil and Gas owns and operates 35 wells
connected to Southern Union pipe line in this north Fulcher
area,

As to the status of these welils, 11 of them are
non-marginal, two are lewer acreage nem-marginal with
1500 Mcf per month allowable assigned to each, one is a
minimum allowable well which receives a thousand Mcf per
month allowable, and 21 of the wells are classified as X/M
which is marginal and exempt from deliverability testing.

Five of the marginal wells are dead and two of the

| dead wells are disconnected from the pipe line. The current

J deliverability of our wells in this area averages about 60 Mcf
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per day per well. iﬂwould 1£ke to point out that over half
of our wells have a deliverability below 50 Mcf per day.

Q Have you made any study or evaluation of the
remaining recoverable reserves that are attributable to
Aztec wells?

A Yes, sir. Ve estimate that all of our wells
together have a remaining recoverable reserve of about eleven
billion cubic feet, and that would be as of October lst, 1964.

Q At the present time, do you foresee any condition
that would prevent recovery of an appreciable amount of those
resexves?

A Yes, sir, I do. Mr. Haseltine has already testified
that if we must continue to operate under the present
conditions that it might become necessary for Southern Union
to abandon some gathering line laterals.

TTen o mvees ”
iz have zlrezdwr bee

5 n advised that in the event this
becomes necessary, that 12 of our wells will be affected in
the first go-round of this abandonment of gathering lines.

we estimate these 12 wells to have a remaining
recoverable regserve of about two billion cubic feet. If the
gathering lines are abandoned, it will then, of course, be
necessary for us to plug out the wells and abandon them.

wWe feel that thig would be premature abandonment

because there is in these wellsg about a billion and a half
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cubic feet of gas that could be economically and very easily
recoverad through the existing facilities if we are allowed
to operate them in a correct way.

Q Based upon the facts that you have just testified
to, does Aztec have any recommendation they want to make to
the Commission?

A Yes, sir. I would like to say that we support
Southern Union's application, and in view of the fact that this
north area is operating in a near depletion rate, we feel that
everything that is possible to do to streamline these operationpg
and to make them as economical as possible and thereby allow
everybody to recover the greatest amount of gas ouvt of this arep.

Aztec is just like every other operator, they don't
want to abandon any recoverable reserves. We urge the
Commission to approve this application for Southern Union.

MR. JAMESON: I believe that concludes our examination
of this witness.

MR. PORTER: Any questions of the witness?

MR. BUELL: I have one, Mr, Porter.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, BUELL:

Q Would you tell me whether you have made 1 study in
the north area, or pool-wide, as to any migration that might
result under the Scuthern Union proposal?

A No, sir, I haven't made a study.

MR. BUELL: That's all.

O SO |
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GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Does your company own properties

in the south end of the pooil?
A Yes. We own 30 wells in the south end.

MR. PORTER: Any further questions? Do you have
another question?

MR. JAMESON: No, sir,.

MR. PORTER: The witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. JAMESON: I have one question I would like to
ask Mr. Haseltine,.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Haseltine, would you return to the
stand, please?

ORAN HASELTTTINE, called as a witness,

having been first duly sworn, was examined and testified furthe

as follows:

RE-DIRECT EXAMINAT ION

RY MR . JAMESON.

0 Mr. Haseltine, during the course of your tesctimony
you have referred to Petitiloner's Exhibits 1 through 9 as
identified for the record. Were all of those exhibits either
prepared by you or under your supervision?

A Yes, sir.

MR. JAMESOK: We would like to offer all the exhibits
into evidence,

MR. PORTER: Any objections? The exhibits will be
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admitted.

{whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
1 through 9 were offered and
adnitted into evidence.)
MR, BUELL: Could I clear up an oversight of mine
before Mr. Haseltine leaves?
MR, BUELL: Mr. Haseltine, is this a copy of your

Exhibit 5 which I questioned you about a moment earlier

in the record, the exhibit that I referred to that I had
colored in red two portions of that exhibit?
A Yes, it is,
MR. BUELL: I would like to have this identified
for the record as Pan American's Exhibit No. 1.
MR. PORTER: The exhibit will be offered into
evidence at this time.
MR. BUELL: I thought I would wait and offer all
of ours at the same time.
MR. PORTER: Does that conclude the cuestions of
the witness? You may be excused again.
(Witness excused.)
{(Whereupon, Pan American's F
Exhibit No. ) was marked

for identification.)

MR. PORTER: Does this conclude your testimony?
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MR, JAMESON: Yes, sir.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Buell.

MR.BUELL: We have one witness. We have some
exhibits to put on the wall, so can we take a short recess?

MR. PORTER: We'll take a short recess.

(Whereupon, a recess was taken.)

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
Mx., Buell.

MR. BUELL: May it please the Commission, I would
like at the outset to state, and perhaps I should have stated
this at the beginning of the hearing, I would like to have
the Commission and Southern Union to know that we are not
completely insensitive to their position. Cerfainly we
recognize that a corporation of Southern Union's type, as a
corporation of Pan American's type, has to make money to stay
n business

-
it s

We are in sympathy with their profit on their system
in the northexrn portion of this field. We would hope, however,
with the minds that we have in the industry, both with Southern:
Union, on the Commission staff, and perhaps even Pan American,

could arrive at a solution that would, in my opinion, be not

the beginning of the end to gas prorationing as we have known
it in northwest New Mexico.

I would want to make a statement of our position

[
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clear. We are not insensitive to their profit and loss O

situation with this particular gathering linc.
(Witness sworn.)

GEORGE W. EATON

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

Q Mr. Eaton, would you state your complete name. by
whom you are employed, and what capacity and what location?

Y- George W. Eaton, Junior, senior engineer for Pan
Amer ican Petroleuw: orporation, Farmington, New Mexico.

0 Mr. Eaton, you testified at many previous Commission
hearings in the past and your qualifications as a petroleum
engineer are a matter of public record, are they not?

A Yeg, sir. I have testified previously and my
qualifications are a matter of cecord.

o) With respect to this particular area. you have not
only in thiz pool. but in other pools in the San Juan Basin,

ou have done extensive cngincering work for Pan American?
i

A Yes, siv, ¥ ohave,
MR, PORTR: The: Conmission considers the witness
gualificd,
O (By Mr. Buell) oy ithe ourpose of Pan American’s

T T T T P
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testimony, I wish you would look first at what has been
marked as Exhibit No. 2, what is that exhibit?
{(Whereupon, Pan American's
Exhibit No. 2 was marked
for identification.)

A Exhibit No. 2, which you will find at the extreme
left-hand side of the board, is a map of a portion of the San
Juan Basin in San Juan County, New Mexico, showing thereon
the Commission's designated pool limits of the Fulcher Kutz-

Pictured Cliff gas pool.

The designated pool limits are identified with the
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E; red border. Also shown on Exhibit No. 1 with the green border,
o> i is the area which is the subject of the present application
= i
= = which seeks to have that portion of the pool exempted from
a> v
i — T

proration.

Q What is the significance of a line that appears

from here to be a red line that goes down the center portion
of the field on that exhibi™?

A The red line running essentially on a diagonal
from northwest to southeast, through the central pertion of
the pool and labeled A-~A is the trace of a cross section
through the area which will be identified as Pan American's

Exhipit Neo. 2.

Q Before we go to that exhibit, it will be 3, before

we go to that exhibit, Mr. Eton, it might be well to point out
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orientation of this pool on our exhibit as compared with the
maps of Southern Union. Point out for the record what causes
this apparent disorientation.

A In the case of our exhibit, north is straight up
on our exhibit. On the Southern Union exhibit, north is to a
diagonal, up and to the left.

Q But this pool is actually a northwest-southeast

trending pool?

A Yes, sir, it is.
(Whereupon, Pan American's
Exhibit No. 3 was marked
for identification.)
Q Look now at Exhibit 3: what does it reflect. Mr. Eatg
A Exhibit 3 is what I call a correlative cross section

through the central portion of the Fulcher Kutz--Picture Cliff

gas pool. The reason that I designate it as a correlative
cross section is that I have made no attempt to designate

structure with this cross section.

The entire purbnse is to show that the Picture C].iffg

sand zone -~ar he readily identified and it can } > readily
correlated from well t well and thereby througn this cross
section, show it to bhe a continuous body throughout the area
covered by the cross section.

0 It might be of interest Mr. Eaton, point oui on that

exhibit where the Soutnern Union dividing line falls.

n?
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A The Southern Union dividing line lies between the
fourth well on the left end and the fifth well, again reading
from the left end of the cross section.

Q go that those of us out here can see it, let me ask
you to make a green line vertically on that section at the
approximate limit, or the approximate location of the Southern
Union dividing line?

A I have done so.

Q Now, Mr.Eaton, with respect to that line, I wish
you would examine that section and state whether or not you find
any separation>or any geological impediment to the mevement
of gas across that line?

A The only separation is the line that you just had

me draw.

Q In other wordas, in the reservoir, geologically,
there ig no impediment to communication?

A No, sir. The Picture Cliff sand is continuous

between these two wells, I might also point out that these
two particular wells are on adjacent quarter guarter sections,
so they are unusually close together for a Picture Cliffs'
gas pool vhich is developed on essentially 1l60-acre spacing.

Q The Southern Union dividing line comeg between these
two 40 offsets?

A This is correct.
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Q IQ;;;W;Au made ;-c;itié;iréQéﬁihggion of pressures
in the area cof the Southern Union dividing line to see whether
or not there is any engineering evidence that any type of
separation exists?

A I have taken the pressures obtained from
deliverability tests run during the 1963 deliverability
testing period on a group of wells in the vicinity of the
Southern Union dividing line, some on the north side of the
line, some on the south side of the line. I have posted
those pressures; these are 7-day shut-in surface pressures.

The P/C of the deliverability test, I have posted
these pressures adjacent to the well from which they were
taken on Exhibit No. 2.

Examining the pressures, you will note that there
is a considerable variation, perhaps, percentage-wise, between
some of the pressures. As an example, in Section 13, Township
28 North, Range 11 West, there are three wells, one of which
has a pressure of 188 Psi, and another 243 Psi., These are
wells on the south side of the Southern Union dividing line.

Moving to the north side of the dividing line and
again looking at wells in the same section, or nearby sections,
in Section 34, Township 29 North, Range 11 West, there is,

there are two wells, one having a pressure of 174 Psi, the

other, 191.
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Immediately adjacent to those two wells in Section iI”
of Township 28 North, Range 11 West, there are two wells, one
having 200 Psi, the other, 240. Individual well pressures
perhaps don't quite mean as much as what is the average pressure
that seems to exist immediately south of the line and immediately
north of the line.

1 averaged the pressure on this exhibit and found
that the average of this group of pressures south of the line
was 225 Psi, the average of the group of pressures just north

of the line was 206 Psi.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERY TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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had been effective in establishing essentially the same stage
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of depletion on the north side of the line and the south side
of the line.

Again, there's no engineecing cvidence to indicate
an impcdiment to complete migration across this Southern Union
dividing line.

0 And these data do snow then, from an engineering

| standpoint, from a geological study of the reservoir, that in

the area of this dividing Jine the Commigsion is looking at

¢ common scurce of supply of gas?

A In my opinion there is a common source of supply.

Q Mr.Eaton, if we did not have wigraticn and movement
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of gas in this reservoir, would it have been possible for the

wells in this pool to have produced for the extreme lengths
of time that some of them have been producing?

A No, sir, it would not.

Q Do you feel that even though this is a tight raeservoir
that we do have communication, we do have migration and movement

of gas through this reservoir?

Pl

A I feel confident that all of the gas that has been
produced from some of these wells over the past 30 years
didn't exist in the well bore at the time of the well completiﬁn.

It came from the reservoir.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. TXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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opinion we have effective communication even though we do
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have this low order of permeability?

A The effective communication is demonstrated by

movement of gas over wide areas over a long period of time.

Now, migration is not complete, we know that. Mr. Haseltine

made that amply clear and I certainly agree with 1it.

|
b
|
|
|

You don't have complete migration in these tight

gas reservoirs. As a matter of fact, you don't have complete
. . . . . . . . !
migration even in a good gas reservolr, but there 1s migration |
|
from one area to anothner. i
The extremec cross sectional area over which gas can s
l
|

move permits This migration over wide areas when compared to

. - e . - - — . S IR IR UV
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the small restricted area that the gas must move to get into

2 well bore. If gas can move into this extremely restricted
area into a well bore, then it certainly can move through this
big rock area out in the reservoir.

Q Vertically, what are we looking at here in this
Pictured Cliffs reservoir?

A The average thickness probably,as Mr. Haseltine has
pointed out, is approximately 30 feet in thickness. 1In the
center of the pool, the thickness may increase up to 50 to 60
feet of effective sand; near the edges it's a lot less.

Q In your opinion, if the producing rate of the
northern or favored area is exempted from proration and the
producing rate is increased 120 percent, do you feel that the
result of that will be migration of gas from the southern
area to the favored area?

A Yes, sir, I do.

Q I wish you would look now at Applicant's, Southern
Union‘s Exnibits 2, 3, and 4, their pressure distribution maps.

A Yes8.

Q I would like to have your engineering opinion, Mr.
Eton, as with cespect to the conditions we see on each of these
three maps, if these are not ideal pressure distribution
conditions for the migration of gas?

A Yes, sir. Without pressure distribution such as is

l
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depicted on these three exhibits, there can ;; no migration.
If all the pressures in the entire pool were equal,

there would be no flow from one area to another area; it's

g only with the pressure differentials that there can be

migration.

The fact that the pressure is higher in the southern

EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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end of the pool than it is in the northern end of the pool,

i
~

this fact states the direction that that migration will cccur.

1
I
ghiipe

!
H

Certainly migration will not occur from a low pressure area

r .
Fet
i

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATF MENTS,

into a high pressure area,
The mequence of exhibits again illustrates the’ the
conditions that are conducive to migration have continued to

exist. I don't believe that they have been aggravated by
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proration itself. They existed at the time.
Q Dues it appear to von that proration hag done a

pretty good job of maintaining the equities that existed at

the time it was applied?

A In my opinion, proration has permitted the relative

depletion rates of this entire povl on an equitable basis. }

0 Mr .Eston, let me direct your atctention now to

Applicant's, Southern Union, Exhibit 5. That is the exhibit,
the pressure profile that is along one narrow band of the

reservoir.

, Do you agree with Mr. Haseltine that the pressure
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érgfiié éé#deéiéééd hégérégﬁié-gevé;ﬁpletely different two
locations away in the reservoir?

A I don't know if it would be completely different.
I1'd be very much surprised if you got exactly the same pressure
profile through two different locations in the reservoir.

Q when we look at that pressure profile along one
narrow axis of the reservoir and then we look at Exhibits 2,
3, and 4, do they show the same picture taking the reservoir
as a whole?

Let me withdraw that question and ask it this way.
Does this pressure profile along a narrow axis of a reservoir
show the same pressure distribution that we see on Exhibits 2,
3, and 4?2

A No, sir. It is not possible to take a single row
of wells and get the same perspective of reservoir conditions
2s looking at the entire group. I don't know 1f this is very
clear or not, but it seems to me that if we were to compute
the average reservoir pressure, the mean pressure that exists
in the southern area, and compare it to the mean pressure
which exists in this northern area, and do it for the years
1857 and 1960 and 1963, it's quite conceivable that an entirely
different picture of reservoir conditions would be attained

than is obtained by looking at a single line of wells taken

at tne same three specific periods of time,
1
e - _ ]




| S
Qo
Qo
=
’
p— N
[~
=
Bomnay
<3
ad
<3

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERY TESTIMONY, DALY COPY, CONYENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG, ® P, O. BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243-449) ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 108

Q In your opinion, logﬁiﬂé‘aé Exhibits 2, 3, and 4,

which show progressively conditions up to current, does the
pressure distribution as reflected by Exhibit 4 show that
conditions exist now for the migration of gas from the south
to the north?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you feel that this will be compounded by the
increasing of the producing rate in the north area by 120
pexrcent?

a It certainly will be. Under no circumstances I
don't think anybody could possibly take a different position.
There never will be migration from this area; I'm pointing
to the north area into the south area, and there will be
less, or there will be more tendency for migration from south
to north if the pressure differential between the two areas
is increased.

Now, this will occur if iLhe prcducing rates increase.

In that light, yes, increasing the producing rate from the

north end without a compensating increase in the south end
means that the north end will be depleted at a faster rate,
the pressure will be drawn down in a more rapid rate.

The pressure differential between the two areas

will increase, the tendency for migration will increase.

0 In your opinion, will the approval of the Southern

[T
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Union application by this Cthission cause uncompensated
drainage from the south area to the north area?

A I see no benefit to the south area that can occur
from this, so I would have to answer your question, yes.

Q Mxr.Edton, you are generally familiar with the
current proration system that exists, not only in this pool
but in other prorated pools in the sState of New Mexico?

A Yes., I believe I‘m familiar with the system.

Q You algo recall Mr. Haseltine's testimony to the
effect that their problem would be solved by increased gas
rates in the northern portion of the pool?

A Under the present proration system.

Q No, he just said his problems would ke solved by

more gas from the northern portion of the pool.

2 ax

.a -

, =iy, anv wav that that could be accomplished.

0 Do you see how that could be accomplished within
the framework of the present proration system?

A This could be accomplished within the framework of
the present proration system.

Q How?

A It would only be necessary for the purchasing
companies to nominate more gas and fo produce more gas and
to have higher allowables in the Fulcher Kutz Pool., This

would permit the maximum production from the north end as
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well as the south end, and also protect correlative rights
in the meantime.

Q Mr . Emton, under the Southern Union propesal, the
only area of this pool whose depletion will be acceleratad
other than by migration is the northern portion?

A That is correct.

Q Do not some of the same conditions exist in the
southern pertion with regard to old casing and the various
mechanical problems that Southern Union mentioned other than
their gathering system? Do net these conditions exist in the
south?

A There are a number of fairly old wells in the
southern portion. I'm not familiar with the condition of the
casing in all of the wells in either portion. I feel sure
there's some bad casing in the southern portion's wells as

well as in the northern portion.

Q There are many old wells in the southern portion?
A There's certainly some very poor wells in the southern
portion.
J
Q In your opinion, the handling of this problem within 1

the framework of existing proration will serve conservation

’surely,and protect correlative rights?

A Yes, sgir,

QO Mr.Eaton, I wish you'd look now at what I will ask
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to be identified as Pan American Exhibit 4.
(vhereupon, Pan American
Exhibit No. 4 was marked
for identification.)

Q What does this exhibit reflect, Mr. Eten?

A This exhibit reflects the comparison of the respective
portions of the Fulcher Kutz-Picture Cliff production, which
would occur from the northern end and the southern end as the
two areas exist under proration and as the conditions would
exigt should this application be granted.

Q In making your calculations, with regard to the
conditions that would exist undexr the adoptibn of the Southern
Union proposal, did you use data that Mr. Haseitine used on
hig Exhibit No. 6?

A I did.

0 T+ might be well if you would state for the record
what exists now under current conditions and than we can
perhaps have a before and after comparison.

A 211 right. The first number on this exhibit is the
total 1963 production from th2 Fulcher Kutz-Pictured Cliffs
Pool. 1In 1963, the pool produced 3,782,498 Mcf. The northern
area, which I've called the exempt area, in 1963 produced

799,479 Mcf. This is 21.1 percent of the total pool production.

|
|

i
|
i

i
'

The southern area, or as I've called it, the proratedi

area, in 1963 produced 78.9 percent of the pool production.
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If the production is increased from the northern area
by an amount of 3120 Mcf per day, the production from the
northern area on an annual basis would amount to 2,538,645 Mcf.

If there is no increase in total pool production,
this amount would then represent 67 percent of the total pool
production. This is more than three times the proportion

that it received under proration.

Q Tventy-eight percent now, under this aseumes 67
percent?

2 That is correct.

Q what happens to the southern area under these
conditions?

A The southern area would then produce 33 percent of

the total pool production.

o S0, vou would have to compare 33 with 78.9. What
fold of reduction is that?

A That's more than 50 percent reduction and pruportion

that is allocated to the southern portion.

Q what other condition do you have calculated on this
exhibit?
A The other condition, which was presented by Mr.

Haseltine, is that the entire pool would be increased in
production by an amount eqgual to the increased takes in the

northern portion. Under those conditions, the total pool
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pr;duction would am;unt io S,Sgi;664 Mcf;

The proportion which the exempt area would be
aliocated would be 45.8 percent, and the percent which would
be produced by the area continuing under proration would be
54.2 percent,.

Q So, Mr. Eton, looking at your last condition, there
is still a significant rearrangement of the relative percentag%s

of gas produced from this pool by the northern and southern

areas?
A That is correct.
Q And, even if you will assume along with me that no

migration would occur under the Southern Union proposal, you
would still have a significant reduction in current income
and current share from this pool from the southern operators
that would be given to the northern operators, looking at
the total share of the production from the pool?

a If the tatal noal bproduction is not increased.

Q And under your last condition there that I was
questioning you about, you assume there that the south would
continue to produce as it nas peen, the additional or increased

production would come from somewhere to go to the northern

wells?
A That is correct.
O Even under that condition, the percent that the

S
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southern operators would get to produce from this peol would
be significantly decreased?

A That is correct. The percent of the total pool
production would be significantly decreased, but there would
be no change in current income to the operators in the south
end of the pool,

Q That's right, I see that now. Even assuming there
is no migration, which I asked you to assume with me for this
question, there would still be _reduction in the share of the
pool's preduction for the southern operators?

A Yén, sir, The purpose in my presenting this last
set of conditions is to illustrate the changes fhat will

occur should this application be granted. 1I've already stated

that L think proration has done an excellent job in distributing

the production from the pool,

If that is true, then the equities that have been
established under proration undergo a severe violation, should
this application be granted, because the proportion that's
allocated to the southern portion of the pool iz severely
reduced.

Q Do you have anything elsgse you would care to add at
this time, Mr.Eaton, with regard any of your exhibits or any
of the Southern Union exhibits?

A No, sir, ¥ don't believe so0.
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MR. BUELL: That's all we have by way of Direct and
I would like to formally offer Pan American's Exhibits 1
through 4 inclusive.
MR. PORTER: Are there objections to counsel's
motion? The exhibits will be admitted.
(Whereupon, Pan American
Exhibits Nos. 1 through 4
were offered and admitted
into evidence.)
MR. PORTER: Does anyone have a question?
MR. JAMESON: Yes.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Jameson.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, JAMESON:

Q Mr. Eaton, one of the wells that is shown on your
Pan American Exhibit No. 3, I believe, is the Angel Peak No. 7,
located on northwest quarter c¢f Section 13, Township 18
North, Range 11 West.

A You mean 17.

Q Yes, sir. Are you aware that that well has been
plugged and abandoned?

A My information was that it was recompleted in the

Fruiltland. If it has been recompleted --

0 In the Picture Cliffs formation?
A Ves, sir,
oo Q . Referring to kan American Exhibit to. 2, and to
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Township 28 North, Range 11 West, that specific well, is it

shown on your line designated A-A'?

A You mean this Angel Peak No. 172

0 Yes, sir.

A Yes, sir.

Q on which side of the divisional line between the

north and south side areas is it located?

I

N g

A It is on the south side.
Q As you have plotted the pressures on this map, what

have you shown for the wells immediately north of that
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as Angel Peak 17 well?
‘as
= A The well immediately north of it is Angel's Peak
=
B No. 18. ‘That pressure is 160 Psi.
—
gg Q aAnd there were three others to the northwest of it?
. —
A Yes, sir.
0 what were the pressures on those?
A The most northerly of that group is 200 Psi, the

middle one is 240, and the southern one is 215. Now, that

goes with the well in Section 14.

o) Yes, sir, but offsetting the Angel Peak's 177
§ A Yes, sir.
| Q Coming pack to the southeast of the Angel Peak 17,

!  what were the pressures at the closest wells in that direction

from the Angel Peak 1772

i A Two hundred forty-three Psi, 195 Psi and 188 Psi.

0O What does that condition indicate, that is the Angel
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Peak 17, having been abandoned in the Picture Cliffs because
of lack of production and the surrounding pressures as you
have plotted them here? what does that indicate to you?

A It doean't indicate anything to me. I don‘t know
whethﬁr the well had a casing failure or whether the formation
caved in or whether the cement job failed. I have no idea.

Q Well, assuming the well would produce in commercial
quantities sufficient to keep operating it in the Pictured
Cliff formation, what would it signify to you?

A It might indicate that it needs a stimulation.

Q Wouldn't it indicate to you the possibility eof a
tight zone in that area?

A No.

Q Possible impediment to drainage across that line?

A Not without having more information than I have on
it. No, sit, not at ail.

Q And assume that the well would not produce in the
Picture Cliff, it still would not tell you anything without
additional information?

A That's right. 1 don't know why it wouldn't produce,

Q I said, assuming that to be the correct fact, that
it vould not produce -—-

A Assuming that it's depleted in the Picture Cliffs,

that would be correct, yes, sir.
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Q So that there is some possibility along this line
of, we'll say variation in the tightness of the formation,
that could be an impediment toward restriction to the drainage
or possible drainage that you have just testified to?

A In my opinion, the Pictured Cliffs is continuous

i;;

Vil
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through this area and it is continuous in it's continuous sand
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and no impediment to migration.
0 And 100 percent uniform as far as the relative

tightness or permeability of the sand?

A No, sir, I didn't say that.
Q There is some variation from area to area®
A In my opinion, you will find that there is a

variation in every vertical foot of the Picture Cliff sand
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as you nmove from the top to the bottom and as you move from
well to well, but it's continuous.

Q In your opinion, is there any possibility that the
variation from 100 percent uniformity could have some effect
on the existence of the various pressure areas as they're
shown on exhibits 1n evidence?

A Tt is not the variation that has the effect on the
pressure distribution, it 's the average nature of the sand

being tight, and knowing that there's communication and migration

is not 100 percent conplete.

It is 100 pevcent complete I think, over geologic
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time, but in the time element that we're talking about, ne.

There are transients that occur and exist in every
reservoir. This is just evidence of those transient conditioas,
it takes time.

MR. JAMESON: fThat's all.

MR, PORTER: Does anyone else have a question of
Mx Baton?

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: I would like to ask Mrx.Exton a
guestion or two.

MR. PORTER: Governor Campbell.

BY GCVERNOR CAMPBELL:

Q My .Eliton, your testimony indicates that your
averaging of pressures on the wells on both sides adjacent
to this proposed north zone, south zone limit, indicates a
relatively small variation, average-wise, almest no variation?

A Yes, sir, that is corxrect.

Q And that both of those areas, the pressures are
low. Does that indicate considerable degree of depletion on
both sides of the line?

A Yes, sir, it does.

Q Now, referring to the iscobaric maps that were
prepared and comparing the 1957, the 1960, and the 1963,
igobaric map of the shut-in pressures, does that indicate to

you that by 1963 almost the entire reservoir is at a shut-in
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, two courses available, either the course they're requesting i
I

Pressure that is quite low?

A Yes, sir, it does. I might point out in that regard,
however, that the original reservoir pressure was never high
and where we 're talking about,the average reservoir pressure
is low because essentially all between 300 and 400 Psi. But,
when this is taken -~

Q - Between zero and 400, all of it?

A Yes, sir. But, I was thinking of the big orange
splash there, is between 300 and 400 Psi. Wwhen this is
compared to the initial reservoir pressure of approximately a
little over 600, then it doesn’t indicate an extreme degree
of depletion.

The pressures are low, a lot of gas has been taken
out, but the degree of depletion is not as advanced, say, as
it might be following a normal gas iessrvcir where the original
pressure might have been 1500 Psi.

0 You stated that in order to accomplish the profit

and logsa, I think it was referred to results that the applicant

seeks here in the northern portion of the reservoir, there were

1

| here to divide the reservoir and treat the two zones separately,

|
or to arrange for an increase in toteal takes that would result |
in the maximum takes from the north end of the reservoir, is |

{
1
that correct? ?

R e
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A That is correct. Yes, sir.

Q Do you know of any other ways this could be
accemplished?

A There's one other way —-

Q What's that?

A -~ that could be done that would still temd to
provide protection to correlative rights and that would be
to exempt the entire pool from the proration and let again
every well be treated as an equal. I'm not recommending this
and I don't mind telling you why.

This is no slam to the purchasing companies, either
Southern Union or to El1 Paso, but once the proration is removed
from the pool, then it's between the purchasers and the
operators to get together and provide these ratable takes,
and in my opinion, the Conservation Commission is in a much
better position and much better equipped to provide ratable
takes between wells and protect correlative rights than either
the operators of wells or the purchaser of gas, but this is
one thing I think might be done that would provide a method
that would also pérmit ratable takes and protection of
correlative rights.
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: That's all.

MR. PORTER: Any further questions? Mr. Utz.

BY MR. UTZ:
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Q In your opinion, Mr.Eaton, if we unprorated the
entire pool, would this increase or decrease the total pool
takes?

A I just don't believe I'm qualified to answer that,
Mr. Utz.

Q Well, if we didn't prorate it, then it would fall
back on contractual obligations, would it not?

A Yes, sir.

Q Since you are a producer, I thought you might have
a pretty good idea what those contractual obligations were?

A Well, I can only speak of the ones that I know of
and those are the ones that Pan American has, and I haven't
made a full investigation of this, but I feel like that it
would probably be less under the contracts that we have than
it is under proration.

I'm not pousitive of this. The reascn I fael thie
way is these are the very oldest gas contracts that we have
in the San Juan Basin and they were written far before the
agvent of proration and before the advent of much market, and
the minimum take requirements are pretty low in these
particular contracts,

o Pan American does have producing properties in the

south end of the pool then?

A Yes, s8sir.

e
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Q One of your suggestions as to solving this problem
was to increase the total takes out of the pool. Do you know
of any way the Commission can force the pipe lines to increase
their takes out of any pool?

A No, sir, I sure don't.

Q Well, that wouldn't be 2 very practical solution
then, would it, as far as the Commission is concerned?

A I don't believe the Commisszion can accomplish that.
I think the purchasers can, though.

Q Another way to solve this problem would be minimum
allowables at a high enough figure, would it mnot, if allowables
could prevent premature abandonment such as we are looking at
right here?

A To accomplish what Southern Union seeks, the minimum
allowables would have to be different for each well.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Orx equal to the highest one.

A ves, sir, or equal to the highest.

Q (By Mr. Utz) There is such a thing that they
wouldn 't necessarily need their highest takes that they 're
preposing here in order ¢~ completely --

A 1 misunderstood part of that.

Q 1t is true that they might not need as high takes, ;
as their tests show they must take, on some of these wells in

|
order to deplete the pool in a2 manner that would be satisfactorj

|
e e e e . o e J S |
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to them and to the interest owners in the area?

A Well, the takes can be ritably; I mean can be
regulated to any level. As I understand Southern Union's
position, it's that they want to deplete the poel, at least
this north end, in as fast a time as possible.

Now, the rates can be held down below the maximum,
that will just tend to extend the life of the poeol somewhere
between what it will be under the present practice and what
they're seeking. Does this answer your question, Mr. Utsz?

Q I think so,on those few wells that they are capable
of producing there?

A Yes.

Q Mr.Emton, if we go:cahead prorating this poeol just
as we are now, in your opinien will gas be produced out of
this arca in question here?

A Yes, sir.

Q How will it be produced?

A Through the wells in that area,

Q wWho is going to take the gas?

A wWell, Southern Union is going to take it for a while

Q They have stated they are going to have to abandon
their line very soon?

A Well, they will take the gas until they abandon the

line and there's another gas purchaser in the northern portion

VIR X A R Ty
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that I have no idea what their plans afZ} but it is possible
that there's another market in that northern area.

Q But, you don't know whether they would spend the
money to build pipe lines to take the gas?

A Bo, sir.

Q I1f the area is abandoned such as you suggested it
might be here, is that going to constitute waste of gas in
this area?

A In some cases there will be wells that will be
abandoned that are still capable of producing at an economic
rate. In other cases, it's quite evident from Mr. Haseltine's
testimony that there are some wells that nothing is going to
make thoge wells produce at an economic rate.

The wells that fell on this curve where the maximum
ordinate was 7 Mcf, there's nothing that's going to help a
well like that. That well probably should be abandoned.

In the case of other gas that might be left, eventually
over a period of time, this pressure differential situation
that exists now between the southern area and the northern area
will be reversed and some of the gas will go down to the souther
area if it's continued on production long enough.

Q How long a period?

A well, the projected life of thie pool according to

Mr. Haseltine's exhibit, at the present rate of depletion,

R — [ e . i . - e P —
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about 30 vears. There's a good chance that the rate of
depletion will be less in the future than it is now. So,
perhaps in the range of 40 to 45 vears, gas doesﬁ't have to
migrate at a very fast daily rate to amount to a good deal
in a 45-year period.

0 Would that method protect the correlative rights of
the people in the north end of the pool?

A It will be the veople in the north end of the pool
who are abandoning their wells. They are not, I'm sure, at
the entire mercv of the purchasing company. There's other
things that can be done.

Q In other words, I gather then that your opinion is
that if we go along just like we are now, we'll be doing fine
and there will be no gas wasted down in the north end of the

pool?

a Mv position is that there are other ways to accomplilsh

this faster rate of depletion than to arbitrarily separate the
pool into a vrorated portion and non-prorated portion.
MR. UTZ: That's all.
MR. PORTER: Anvyone else have a aquestion? The
witness may bhe excused,
(Witness excused.)
MR, PORTER: Does that conclude Pan American's

testimony?
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MR. BUELL: Yes, sir, it does.

MKk. PORTER: Does anyone else desire to pregent
testimony?

MR. XKELLAHIN: I would like to enter a belated
appearance for Producing Royalties of Lubbock, Texas. Jason
Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox, Santa Fe. We would like to onffer
the testimony of one witness who I think will take a very
brief time.

I will call Mr. Tom L. Payne, Junior.

(Witness sworn.)

TOM I.. PAYNE, JR.

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAMIN:

(Whereupon, Producing Royalties Exhibit
No. 3 was marked for identification.)

MR, KELIAHIN: If the Cormission please, I would
like to apologize for the fact that we have only one copy of
each exhibit. We seek the indulgence of the Commission and
the parties; we would like to pass those around and let one
exhibit suffice since they were prepared last night since 4:00
o'clock and 4:00 o'clock this morning.

Q wWould you state your name, please?

A Tom Payne, Junior.
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0 What is your business, Mr. Payne?
A We have a little rovyalty company called Producing
Royalties, Incorvorated, and I am Secretarv-Treasurer of

this company.

0 Where is that located?

A It's located in Lubbock. 1It's a Texas corporation.
Q Are you employed by the company?

A Yes, sir, I am.

0 In connection with your duties as Secretary-Treasure]

of the company, do you have anything to do with the books and
records pertaining to gas production in the Fulcher Kutz-
Pictured Cliffs Pool?

A Yes, sir. 1In this capacity, we have to try to keep
a pretty current set of records and it entails going up to the
field and trying to work on wells and trying to learn a little
hit abkout the gace bhuginesc, and anvthinag that is companv
business is my business to trv to take care of.

0 Are vou familiar with the property owned by
Producing Royaltlies, Incorporated?

A Yes, sir. I am familiar with each of the proverties
ownaed hv the company; as a matter of fact, I participated in
purchasing most of these properties.

0] Directing your attention to what has heen marked as

Exhibit No. 1 of this witness, would vou identify that exhibit,
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please?

A This is a reproduction of a map which has outlined
on it, I believe this is Exhibit 1, has outlined on it in
yellow most of the field in aquestion of this case.

Also, it has, located in red in the center of this
yvellow portion, a part of this area fell off this map, but in
the center of this yellow portion is a property located,
colored in red, upon which are located six Pictured Cliff gas
wells. These properties are owned, the working interest, by
Producing Royalties, Incorporated.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: What is their location?

A All of the properties are located in Township 29
North, Range 12 West, Sections 11, 12, and 13. Not all of
those tracts, but a portion of each tract.
| GOVERN~ . CAMPBELL: You are in the so-cailed north
zone of the --

A Of the questioned area.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) As a matter of fact, you are
approximately in the center of that zone, is that correct?

A I think the map will indicate that we are almost
in the center of the zone. I would like to say that I am
very apologetic to the Commissicners and to their staff for
not having better information to oresent to this Commissiocn

today. We were not informed of any of these plans and we were
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not informed directly of this hearing except through the
advertising channels in this manner. We subscribe to a little
0il and gas, Reinhart 0il and Gas Report, of the Four CO;ners
area and in the December 9th report we happened to notice
Saturday afternoon that this hearing was taking place.

Monday morning, as soon as the office was opened, I
called Mr. Haseltine at Southern Union office and he was in
conference and I was unable to talk with him to learn more
about this hearing. So, Monday afternocn, we decided we had
better come up and talk with some of the members of the
Commission and learn a little bit about what was advertised
in this Reinhart report, because we're extremely concerned
on these little wells.

They're very small in comparison with the 50 or 70
wells involved, but to us they are very important because we

paid a lot of cash, hard money, for them and we are going to

be a long time getting that money back out of them.

Q Again, referring to Exhibit No. 1, how many wells do

you have on the properties operated by Producing Royalties,
Incorporated?

A Producing Royalties, Incorporated, has six Picture
Cliff gas wells. We haven't heard any conversation about deepe%
zones, so I'11 just talk about Picture Cliff the rest of the

afternoon.
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T™wo of those wells are tied into El Paso's gathering
system and four of those wells are tied into Southern Union's
system., Later on I will present some graphs, if I may,
referring to only five of these wellg. One of the wells at
this time is not producing and I do not include it in the

graphs.

Q Have you made a study of the production figures
from the wells operated by your company?
A I have not made a study of all of the field, but

we 're very, very concerned about how our particular wells are

DEPOSITIONS, MEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERY TESTIAONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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dearnley-meier reporting Service, inc.

producing.
f Q My question was, have you madé a studvy of your wells?
z
2 A Yes, sir.
e
> o What informat:ion wae availahle to vou for the basis

of this study?

A Well, we receive every report that we can from the
Conservation Commission and New Mexico 0il and Gas Committee
down at Hobbs of which we're members. We receive from Southern
Union each month a Qtatement of the gas produced froum the four
wells; we also receive run tickets from El1 Paso Natural Gas
Company of the wells that they produce, the 0il Consexvation

Commission, well, where we took this information from is the

New Mexico Proration Schedule and the New Mexico 0Oil and Gas

Commititee, Engineering Committue reports out of Hobbs.
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' W3 left eome things at home, but because of the short period

We have been memberxs of th;;”committee for about
seven years and we have a lot of data from these different
reports that are public information.

Q On the basig of that information, have you prepared
a tabulation showing the production from the individual wells
over a periocd of time?
A From our wellg I have, yes, sir, Mr. Kellahin.
(Whereupon, Producing Royalties
Exhibit No. 2 was marked for
identification.)
Q Referring to what has been marked :s Exhibit No. 2,
is that the tabulation?
A Yes, sir, This morning my brothexr and I took from

these sources that I have just mentioned that was available to

us here in Santa Fe, and we tried to bring everything we could.

of time we had to try to prepare something, I would like to
present this group of figures.
This yroup of figures ig the actual production from

each of those five wells previously identified. Each month

for the years 1959, '60, '6l, ‘62, '63, '64, to the later

months of '64. We're real concerned aboui those wells because
of that production history. We get to produce these wells as
Southern Unicn wiches them to be tied into their system. As

far as I know, we are not to turn on our wells into their line
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until they request we do so or turn them on themselves.

I know they can't turn them on until they have
allocation from the Commission to vermit those wells to
produce. The thing that concerns us so avout these wells
is the very erratic way in which the wells are produced.

I would like to »noint out in a little while to the
Commissioners that to procduce these wells three or four months
of the year and then the rest of the months of the year, why,
the wells are usually cut off. It makes it pretty hard to
pay the bills with that kind of operation.

We just prefer as you'll see in two columns

thera that El1 Paso takes the gas from two wells, that they
take a little gas each month, and I don't know about the othex
operators, but small operators, it sure does help for a little
bit of gas to be taken each month instead of erratically.

Q Does that have any effect on the operating condition

] . )
of the well, ¥Mr. Payne?
l
A Ve nave had a rathor unusual experience in the

|
%arminqton area with these little gas wells. Our ignorance

—pnman.

>f the wells has caused us to he vary alert and learn things

‘ﬁ:“‘

¢ nardest way, it scems. Yor example, in 1969, about

sometiie, I went up to Farmington, my brother had been operating

[P

Lhe wells as Far as work over jobs and so forth were concerned,

and T was comnletely inexperienced with the wells.
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M§»lit£le"i;££;£;;Wﬁgugﬁgéé wanted td impress me
with how much gas one of these wells would produce, so what

we call our Carol Cormell Mo. 2 Well, he turned it on to the

atmosphere and the well whistled and blew. If any of you have

been out to a gas failure, you know how it 3ounded, and I was

impressed.

I was more impressed a little bit later when I
found we had killed that well. We sucked all of the gas out
of the well and we brought liquids in and no more gas could
come to the well bore. We didn't know what to do with that
well,

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: You fired the switcher, didn't
you?

A That's a very good question. No, we didn't,
Commissioner,6 +o answer your question, but I would like to

state that this has been a long hearing and so many facts

- are presented are boring to some people who are not so

~interested as we and haven't an interest up here.

When you appear at a Commission hearing and find

;out that you can't appear without an attorney, you don't go
to sleep during the lunch hour in Santa Fe. 1I'll just mention

“that for another little laugh.

It seems that we leacrn everything the hard way.

 However, to get back to the experience we had up at Farmington?

o e
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for a little over a vear and a nalf, we didn't do anything with
that well because we had just been out about two or three
thousand dollars on two or three of the wells a few years
before, and we didn't want to do that again with the takes

we were getting un there. So, we finally decided to try
re-pressuring the well and blowing some of the liquid out.
That, we did.

I would like to say nere, also, that Southern Union

relationship we have had with Southern Union because we are

appearing against them today because we are not enemies in

the liguids off of this well and the little old well started
coming back in June of 1962, and as you can see by those
figures, they started out very slowly, 380,000 cubic feet per
month. 84>, L1114, 1006, 1721, and we were very concerned.

That little switcher was called very often to see what the
reaction of that well was. ile was very concerned tco, needless
to say, with reason.

In November and December, someone cut our wells off

janda, man, we got rcal ccncerned about it becausc we Xnew that
water was just getting off of there good and we didn't want

}that water to stopn wp the formation again, we we acguired

| . . N L. . R . .
pesmission Lo nroduce this woell on o work-over basis and in

'

and our relationshiv has been very cordial and we appreciate the

any way as far as we are concerned, but we were able to pressure

L.
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January, ﬁhe weii came‘back slowly, 346,000 cubic feet for
January, 331,000 for February, then 2712 for March, 3834 for
April, and then they cut the well down to 13 days for May,
but it still oroduced 1530. This is a million, eight hundred
thirty thousand.

June, tney let it produce #,0697,392, and then it

continued in 4,000,000 until they

ja¥]

tarted reducing the well

6]

agaliln tecause of allowables. This ovoroved, this error that we

made proved to us in our own candid cpinion, and we are not

enginegers, proved to us that if you will take care of those

wells up there and produce them, or attempt to produce them,
as regularly as vossiple, tnat that {ield is a long way from
depleted, thalt there is a Lot of gas up tnere, out we nave

been mismanaging our wells. It isn't the formation well, it

isn't the little well's fault as much as our mismanagement.

Our mismanacement 1s comvined with a numper of things

suchh as -- Mr., Utz, if I miont, may I vovrow that and let B,
Pirber see tnat azain g moment? Wnat's of real concern Lo us,
znd I don't tnlas tno enswer 1s nore Soder aulite frankiy. oo
Cormmissio: and Liode gtal’t do everviuilin, Litey can oo nels uo
peonie oo Shen ave dolung o owonder T ronh for us LiLLle peooie
pocause Wwitnons toem we coundn't survive 0o great vig gas

’ oh PR I L R T I T e
fie.d, Thyl 0 oure we can Wil Sindr melo.,
+ S REIP L AT B ~
Phese wue g, Towenlia Ulye Lo ooonint 005 nND. D 4nt wo.

e

R i

e
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this 1s nobody's fault, this is because we got more darn gas

than we have market to sell it in, and none of us can help

that right now except keep fighting Tenneco and that West Coast

line.

In 1902, you'll notice that No. » well didn't get %o

e

produce for a number of months. Then in 1961, No. 5 well con-

:

:

[

tinued to get to produce very little. About 14 months there, it !
only got to produce two montis out of the 14, Now, before it '

produced and afterward it pcroduced. I would like to aliso opoint

out that No. 5 well is a 5C vercent acreage factor well, it
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g; only gets a nalf of an alliowiable. Bubt if there was some way
]

as = that the gatnering systems couid do more like El Paso has

| == %

= 2 done oun thie two wells over on the right, the two coiumns on
a> ¢

. — -

the right-nand side of this exhibit, take this gas a little

[ .-
101t DEY monsil.

Now, I doa't imnow for sure now El Paso does tnis, bub

nave a pretty ni

R D Y 4 N R - P P, - S G
LANS U0 WitlCnn v G W2l a0e DroMICcling

" LRSS RRC S B A X

|

] - . [ B Sy e - . < - - B . . L Lo

f I don's wniink Lhat Hl Pasc nasgs to even <0 osub to

i

: e . PP T =] FLI S PN b T 1, et e v | §- PO R U

i COHese ol 8, s far as € Ao, W savon !ty el Snana wetls }
f |
fon oo ol Loe loo DJoroa aumbere ol monoo oo wo donttooel 5
1

|

‘uch oroducihion from Unem because Loooe TiyLio Picture CLI100s

wells are cacc under Loe resgtriction of some Daroba wells 1nto

} — ) e . . .
' T Boutoorn Haton coatd Lo Looir ¢ag 1o 4 more
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regular fashion of tiat nature, I tellieve thzt all of that
field would be much better off.

Now, there's another thing I would like to mention
while we are locoking at this chart. We have prepared little
arrows, little red arrows, pecinting to certain figures, at the
bottom of those flgures usually, and those are the periods in
wnich the measurement -- that is the date that the measurement
was taken for calculating the deliverabilities.

Now, on these '63 and 'O4 years, for example, on
wells 5 and 6, you'll notice that these wells were permitted
to produce, in No. 5 for instance, in both those years for
four consecutive montns prior to the test date.

Now, I doan't mean the test date, I mean the

measurement date Lthat the test was taken. Then immediately

2
those wells were cut off and tne welis were cut off and
remained off for z number of montne.,

Now, we feel lke Liab witen you lower bLite llne
pressure on tnese sas wells to 25 pounds, that you create a
situation where thne wabter and Lioulds will come to the well
bore and will nave a real meriked erTect on desiroying thiese
vells.

Ve Teed 1iko that 10 Loove woag some way Lo malotain
a pressure on Lthat Line, a litble o1 more thaa that, and those

peopie wnonse welis witl oot go into Lhat ine, 2L themn orocan
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to buy the compressors or whatever is necessary to boost their
gas so it will go into the line, but not to reduce the pressure
to 25 pounds.

We also feel that because these wells worked so hard
the two or three months into a low line pressure before the
date of measurement for those deliverability calculation tests,
we feel like that it is a distorted picture of the true facts
of what these wells might do over a period of time of regular
production.

We are not engineers. All we have done is go up
there and work a little bit trying to save this investment.

By the way, I would like to mention, the information
that we could gather from just talking to this merson and
that person in the last two or three days was that, and we
weren't consulting with Southern Union, so we didn't know any
different from this, was the fact that Southern Union was going
to go in and oroduce ail ¢of this gas out in two or three vears,
and 1t frightened us bhecause if they turn that No. 5 and No. 6

well on and 1let it wvroduce as much as it will, which we feel

o

ot

+ 1-
1K<

h

will he ive and ten million dollars, dollars, no, five

and ten million cubic feet of gas ner month, that in three or
four vyears our gas will all e agone, that we will have recoverqd
]
sav, 45 to 50 thousand dellars in this two or three vears,

“e nced the money and we are not griping that we
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want money faster, but we feel like if we nurse these wells
along and that's what I mean, nurse them along, @hat we'll
be able to get one hundred twentv or one hundred forty thousand
dollars that remains invested out there, cash dollars, and we
don't want to lose the difference in those two figures if we
have to wait 15 or 20 vears to recover it.

Now, there's another thinq about that field that
we kind of feel that may not have much bearing, but a few
years ago, hefore we were blessed with some Dakota Mesaverde
wells in the Basin, these Pictured Cliffs wells were pretty wel
respected, I know, because we bought these propertiec on some
of the reports that came out.

One or two of the reports that came out were reporte
to us by veopnle that we had a lot of confidence in and those,
this particular individual is very conscientious and he went
to some of the larger, major companies operating in the Basin
and he got all the data that he could get to make this report
to us about these properties, and that was only ahout seven or
eight vears ago, and at that time the reserve picture was a
whole lot more than what I hear right now.

I feel like we might he guiltv of this, we might bde

i
running over nickels trving to nick un dnllars, because of the

==

fact of all the gas supnlv we have all of a sudden. Whereas,

really, I don't helieve that the conservaticn is hest looked ur

on
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from that point of view.

I believe that the gas in place, until we can afford

to get it out, is best for all the people and the best
conservation method.

I don't have any plan, Mr. Utz, as to how the best
methed is to do this, because it is a real sizable job. As
said a while ago, you fellows are doing a wonderful job at
your jeb, but I don't know what this answer is and I don't
think it can be settled here today. I surely hope it can't
because we are not in favor of the program as proposed by
Southern Union at this time.

Q Mr. Payne, have you made a graphic depiction of
the information contained on Exhibit No. 37

A This is Exhibit No. 3, and we did try last night.
There may be some discrepancies in this, but on tne time
element that we were working, and with the information that
we had at hand in the motel room, this is the best that we
could do and we feel like it's a pretty fair story.

with this graph, I think that veou'll find we tried
to outline pne well in cone celor, zncther well in anothar
color, until we had the five wells on this graph.

I thnink you'll notice that the wells numbered red

and green, it will be real difficult to show a decline curve

on those weilz from that production.

I
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Now; there's different pressures on thé;; lines over
those five years indicated on that graph, but six or seven
years ago I know that some of those wells were produced
ten or thirteen million cubic feet with a 25 pound line
pressure also, because that little fellow that we have employed
up there has been reading those charts for a long time.

This is real terrible business of having this kind
of picture on production of gas wells and we're not proud
of it at all, but the deliverability on thege wells, and we
didn't go by the pressure route, we went by the deliverability
route, is pretty well constant except for the changes that
were made in calculating the deliverability over the past two
years, which you are all familiar with.

Did I explain that pretty well?

0 T thirk that covers it. Were Exhibits 1, 2, and 3
prepared hy you or under your supervision?
A My brother and I together last night prepared each

of these exhibits.

I would like to say this, that Southern uUnion |
shouldn't be peralized on that, on having to take that gas
at an expensive cost, and I certainly haven't talked with E1
Paso. I haven't talked with anybody about what they might
be willing to do, i

I know that El Paso, and this can be checked, has a
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line almost parallel in this particular area that's shaded in
yellow, to that line of Southern Union, and I know that
Southern Union line is giving them some trouble on re-working
because of the age, but I feel like there could be some deal
made with El Paso to let these wells all bhe tied on to their
line if it was agreeable.
I know that five or six vears ago, I went to Southery
Union's office and I tried to get them to let me change my
contract with them and tie all of our wells into El Paso's
line because of the regular test and not for any reason.
Southern Union is a good operator, but we needed to

take more reqular. They wouldn't discuss those contracts at
all or talk about releasing them.

0 Referring to the contracts, do they have a minimum
take provision in them?

A I'm sorry, I do not have those contracts with me.
We have them in the office. Some of those contracts were the
first made in the field. One of our wells, the one we have
to re-work is one of the first of the three wells drilled in
the Basin. That contract has been revised ahont six times,
but it sure is hinding.

0 At this time, vou couldn't sav whether it has a
minimum take provision in it or not?

A I could not, but to the hest of my memory, I don't

1}
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remember the details of those contracts.

MR, KELLAHIN: At this time, I would like to offer

Exhibits 1, 2, and 3, of Producing Royalties.

MR. PORTER: Any objection to these exhibits?

They will be admitted into the record.
Exhibits 1, 2, and 3, were
offered and admitted into
evidence.)

MR. KELLAEIN: That completes our questions of this
witness.
MR, PORTER: Does anyone have a gquestion of Mr,

Payne?

MR. PAYNE: Thank you very much for hearing us today.

T am garry,  and T never again will come un ace unprenarad to a

Commiggion meeting.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: That's all.

MR. PORTER: If there's no further guestions, the

witness may be excused.
(Witness excused.)
MR. PORTER: Anyone else desire to present testimony

in this case? Any statements at this time? Mr. Morris.

MR. MORRIS: Without attempting to review the
evidence that has been presented here today, I would like to

| state as clearly as I can Southern Union's position in this

(whexreupon, Producing RoyaltieJ
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case and why we feel that some relief such as we have suggested

to the Commission is absolutely necessary.

In any oil or gas pool, the o0il or gas will be
produced and saved only if the gathering of those products
can be done in a manner that's economic and feasible; this
is just an economic fact of life.

There has been a great deal said here today about
the economics of gathering, and we don't want to place any
undue emphasis upon our own problems here.

What we do want to place emphasis on before this
Commission are the things that the Commission has a duty to
take into account, and the number one item there is the
prevention of waste.

Now, in the north end of the Fulcher ¥utz Pool,
it stands undisputed here in the record today that the
economics cf gathering are fast aoproaching the economics
limit.

The cost per Mcf to Southern Union Gas Company is
becoming prohihitive. If the gathering of gas is going to
continue in this area, somehow we must reduce the cost per
Mcf for gathering that gas.

Now our costs are relatively fixed. Mr. Haseltine's
testimony was that we have done everything we can to reduce

those costs, so the only other variahle in the cost per Mcf

i
i
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analysis that will decrease our cost per Mcf is to increase
the volumes that we can produce in a given time period.

Now, we propose here that the wells in the north
end of the Fulcher Kutz Pool be given some form of special
treatment, that some form of a completion program be
established by this Commission to the end that the volumes we
are allowed to produce and gather can be increased so that cur
cost per Mcf be reduced.

This could take a number of forms. The wells could
2ll be treated in a manner similar to the way marginal wells
are treated at the present time, but I think to be fair with
the Commission, that just about any analysis of time we are
talking about exempting these wells from some form of proration

It could be handled, however, so that the wells be
left in the proration schedule if that be the Commission's
desire, or the alternative would be to just face the music,
take the well out of the proration schedule. Either way would
be all right with us, however, but we must relieve in some form
to prevent the premature abandonment of these wells because if
no relief is afforded, gas will he left in the ground, which
would be recoverahle 1f the economic conditions could bhe
corrected.

Now, in this regard, I would call again to the

Commission's attention that there is a statutory definition
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of waste, 65-3-3A, where underground waste is defined in a
number of ways including the operating or producing of any
well or wells in a manner to reduce or tend to reduce the
total quantity of natural gas ultimately recovered from any
pool. That's the tvpe of waste that we're talking about here
todav.

The 0il Commission has a duty to prevent that type
of waste. Now, it also has a duty to protect correlative
rights and to afford to each owner the opportunity to produce
his share in the pool, but that duty, the duty to protact
correlative rights, is a conditional duty and it's dependent
upon the production being accomplished without waste.

So, as we have learned from the Jalmat Case, and as
we can see by the statutes, the 0il Commission has both duties
the prevention of waste, the protection of correlative rights,
but the prevention of waste is the paramount of those twn
duties.

Alsc, T would like to ooint out that there's Section
65-3-14A, and 65-3-29}H, which concern the definition of
correlative rignis, The Commission’s obligation to protect
correlative rights is not absolute, but is reguired only
insofar as it is practicable for this Commission to do so.

I think there again, the legislature is talking abou

t,

or considering that prevention of waste is the dominant factor.

I
e e © e e e e e e e e — e ]
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Now, there has bheen a great deal said here today
about whether correlative rights are going to be protected,
whether they are not. I would just remind the Commission
that it was Mr. Haseltine's unequivocal testimony that there
would be no migration of gas across this north-south dividing
line, that we have proposed, and that if there could be some
migration of gas across there under the proposal that Southern
Union is making here, that the amount of gas that would migrate

would be so small as to be insignificant.

Clearly, it seems that the Commission's function and

duty of preventing waste would be the paramount consideration
in considering the granting of Southern Union's application.

To point out that we certainly believe that this
Commission has jurisdiction to grant the application that
Southern Union is presenting here, to grant the type of relief
that we're seeking, and that this type of relief is not a greaﬂ
cdeal different from other forms of special treatment that the

Commission is yiving to some gas wells at the present time,

You have your procedures for handling marginal wells|,

you have your procedures for giving special minimum allowables |

and these constitute exceptions from the general rule,

and we submit that under the Commission's overall and [

general dutv to ovrevent waste where it can see that it is i
1
occurring or would occur if the Commission did nct give relief,

that this Commission has the authoritv and the duty to act. :
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- enough to tell the Commission that %f you approve this one,

i there are going to be others,

i prorate a geographic portion of a reservoir and not prorate

| another, completely aside from that, I think that this record
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Thig will be a continuing problem with this Commission;
this is neot the only pool that will face a depletion status.
We suggest to the Commission that it face up to this problem
at this time and in this pool, and we earnestly ask thzt the
Commission give favorable consideration to the form of relief
that Southern Union has proposed to alleviate this problem
and to prevent waste. Thank you.

MR, PORTER: Mr. Buell.

MR, BUELL: May it please the Commission, I feel
like I have already made several closing statementsz, but I
will be as brief as possible if you will indulge in one more.

I would like to say this, that in my opinion,
regardless of the high motive and the high ideals of Southern
Union in this particular case, that if the Commission approves
this applicaticn it will bhe the death necessarily, of gas
prorationing as we have had it in the past in the Basin.

Southern Unior has even been honest and frank

Completely aside from the legal standpeint of whether

i or not the Commission under the statute has the authority to }

' justifies the Commission denying this application on it's merits,
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I disagree: with Mr. Morris; I think that the duties

of the Commission and the prevention of waste and the protection

of correlative rights are co-equal duties and obligations.

I would also like to point out to this Commission
that in the past it has not turned it's back on correlative
rights. I thimk one ocutstanding example would be the many
asseciated gas reservoirs we have where the testimony of
witnegses for both parties, the gas operators and the oil
operators, agree that the most efficient way, from the stand-
point of conservation ignoring correlative rights is to
produce none of the gas wells and only the low structure oil
wells until the pool is depleted.

The Commission,. in those cases, never turns it's
back on correlative rights although admittedly more oil and
more gas would have been recovered in the pool by ignering
correlative rights.

I sincerely feel that those duties are co-equal.
There is not a gas pool, as a matter of fact, an oil pool, in

the State of New Mexico where you could not zearch and find

a certain area of the pool where if you would ignore correlative

rights you could make a case for increasing the production of

" 0il or the production of gas from that particular pool.

The approval of this application is going to be a

Pandora's box to this Commission, and if it is approved, it
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”;iiliCQne‘hack not only to haunt you Bﬁt to haunt the industry.

I would like to point out for the record that I
think the most probative evidence in this recerd shows that
if this is granted, there will be a gross violatien of
correlative righta, and I would also ask the Commission that
before such an unpre@tdented step is taken such as approving
this, that other avenues of relief for Southern Union be
investigated.

Several of those have been pointed out in this
hearing. Mr. Haseltine didn'‘t know whether some of these
other solutions would work or not, but this is so unusual
and would be such a dramatic change and a -ignificapt change
in gas prorationing, that I think this application should be
denied until at least these other avenues of relief are fully
investigated.

Pan American respectfully requests that their
application be denied.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a statement to
make in the case? Mr. Howell.

MR. HOWELL: If it please the Ccmmission, Ben Howell
for E1 Paso Natural Gas Company.

We are a little bit like Julius Caesar or Mark

i Anthony when he went to Egypt, we didn't come here to fight

today and our only feeling in this is a recognition of tne
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problem that exists, and it does seem to us that this is
somewhat unique because of the age of the gathering system

in this portion of the pool which Southern Union has testified
about so fully, and I have some guestion in my mind that any
similar discrepancies in age exist in other areas of the Basin.

All that we're asking is that if the Commission
sees fit to grant this application, that the privileges be
made also applicable to the wells connected to that portion
of our gathering system which lies in the same area.

We have gathering svstems in both the south and the
north. There are presently 15 wells connected in the north
section and some four or five which have been disconnected
that we might expect to be reconnected in the event that this
application is granted.

We would expect that we'll be able to work out
satisfactory arrangements with Southern Union for handling
this vortion should the Commission see fit to grant this
aoplication.

GOVERNOR CAMPRELL: Mr. Howell, has your company
had any discussions with Southern Union with regard to any
way in which the purchasing comvanies together could help
resolve this problem without this step?

MP. HOWELL: None other than on this particular

matter. I might call to the Commission's attention that, of
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course, again we get the shadow of the Federal Power
Commission, we can start talking about an inter-state line
installing compression, that's a matter that gets over into a
complicated field there. We have not, to my knowledge, had any
discussions other than on this particular proposal which I have
outlined to you.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a statement or
anything to say?

MR. HOUGER: I would like to make a statement on the
behalf of USGS.

MR. PORTER: What's your name?

MR. HOUGER: My name is H-o-u-g-e-r, Billy J. I am
supervising petroleum regulatory engineer in trke Roswell, New
Mexico regional office of the branch of the 0il and Gas
Operations, United States Geological Survey.

The USGS, from the standpoint of conservation,
supports Southern Union Gas Company's application listed as
Case No. 3185 before the Commission today.

The nremature abandonment of wells whereby there is
a resulting decrease in ultimate recovery of this ration's
natural resources, in our opinion is not in the best interest !
of conservation,

The above statement is, number one, not intended

to reflect any opinion on our wart as to whether the authority
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to approve Southern ﬁnion's application -- where it starts
number one, I would like to repeat that.

This statement is number one, not intended to
reflect any opinion en our part as to whether the Commission
is or is net invested with the legal authority to approve
Southern Union‘s application, and number two, is made subject
to a finding by the Commission that the correlative rights
of the aperators in the south part of the field would not be
adversely affected by granting Southern Union's request.

Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Thank you. Anyone else have a gtatement

to make?
MR. BUELL: May I please add a short recommendation
to our further clesing statement, that it weunld be our poor

second choice, recommend to the Commission that in the event
the Southern Union application is approved, that the entire
pool be exempt from prorationing.

MR. KELLAHIN: I would just like to state, in case

' there remains any doubt, Producing Royalties is opposed to

' Southern Union's proposal.

MR. PORTER: Off the record.
(Whereupon, a discussion was held off the record.
MR. PORTER: Gentlemen, if ther®'s nothing further

to offer, we'll take the case undex advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and
that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 6th day of January, 1965.

NOTARY PUBLIC
My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1967.
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SOUTHERN UNION GAS COMPANY
HEARING BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSRRVATION COMMISSION
CASE
EXHIBIT IX
FULCHER KUTZ PICTURED CLIFF POOL

NORTH END REMAINING LIFE

NO EXEMPTIONS WITH EXEMPTIONS

GROUP REMAINING RESERVES®  AVAILABILITY LIFE™* AVAILABILITY LIFE**

I 15,011,000 MCF 1,400 M/D  29.8 yrs.

I+ 11 17,886,000 MCF 4,400 M/D 11.2 yrs.

I+ 11+ 111 20, 848,000 MCF 4,400 M/D 13.0 yrs.

Croup I = Wells capable of 50 M/D or more. :

Group II = Wells capable of 10 M/D, but not capable of 50 M/D.

Group II1 = Wells not capable of 10 M/D, but suspected of recovering additional gas
under proper mechanical conditions.

*

Above reserves calculated from pressure-production history. Adequate mechani-
cal condition of the well is assumed.

** Life as indicated by reserves divided by present rate.
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: SOUTHERN UNION_GAS COMPANY

; HEARING BEFORE THE NEW MEXiCO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
CASE
EXHIBIT R VT .

FULCHER KUTZ PICTURED CLIFF POOL

1964 PRODUCTION TEST RESULTS - NORTH END

Number of Wells in Test: 58
Length of Production Test: Three Months

1963 1964 TEST PERIOD
AVERAGE M/D AVERAGE M/D PROJECTED ANNUAL
NEW ALLOCATION PRODUCTION  DAYS PER WELL NEW ALLOCATION PRODUCTION  DAYS PER WELL PRODUCTION
Group A (M/M) 58,207 58, 207 7,500 7.8 44,351 44,351 3,478 12.8 109,923
(27 Wells)
Group B (N/N) 426,709 478,961 4,315 111.0 136,475 397,851 2,167 183.5 1,527,933
‘ (25 Wells)
j Group C (M/N) 59,422 59,422 1,419 41.9 46,923 45, 286 718 63.1 101, 310
; (5 Wells)
! Group D (N/M) 18,000 1,662 74 22.5 1, 500 -—-- -—- -—- -~
| (1 Well)
! TOTAL - (58 Wells) 562,338 598,252 13,308 44.9 229, 249 487,488 6,363 76.5 1,739,166
Annual Availability: 1963 Prorations 598, 252 MCF
Annual Availability: Proposed Exemption 1,739,166 MCF
Increase = 1,140,914 MCF
Daily Availability: 1963 Prorations & Operating Practices 58 X 44.9 = 2,604 MCF/D
Daily Availability: 1964 Proposed Exemption & Proposed COperating Practices 57 X 76.5 = 4,361 MCF/D
Increase = 1,757 MCF/D
Group A: Wells Marginal at start of test, Marginal at end of test.
Group B: Wells Non-Marginal at start of test, Non-Marginal at end of test. s o S . B 1. 5 . A T A 9480 W s
Group C: Wells Marginal at start of test, Non-Marginal at end of test. i R =
Group D: Wells Non-Marginal at start of test, Marginal at end of test. ‘ O R .rki—
Ol CONSERYALION TOMAMISS'ON
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A S
OLH:cm e Fohibit 1\0_.»--------»----"— B
Case No. ‘—3/5/) ...........




SOUTHERN UNION GAS COMPANY

HEARING BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
CASE
EXRIBIT W T//[.
FULCHER KUTZ PICTURED CLIFF POOL

INDIVIDUAL WELL PERFORMANCE GRAPHS
COMPARISON OF 1963 PERFORMANCE WITH 1964 TEST

BEFOAE THE
Ol CONCERVATIC VOUAMISSION
S j ata Fe, iNow M yico '

(/C/ 7 i
“/// -------------- hibic Ne.. / :

Luase No, j /J{)r

OLH:cm




'\ N \'}

/96 ¥ TEST LEL/AD

v,

AVG.  MCFFPO,
X

W

o t * e p=4 3 f’l
AV, ATCARED, /753




/4

LNDRNLOUARE. ML FER A0l rps

1963 overade  is
o 9G¥ tes pervod

Ao Lure AC
page Zof 3

N
1

4;/@ M'(/-’ig, /9:5/&*72-57' {A’Z/M

20+

o /o 70 45 P, 5 &0 0
Ave. Mol 965




